ERASMUS UNIVERSITY ROTTERDAM ERASMUS SCHOOL OF ECONOMICS Bachelor Thesis Economics & Business Specialization: Marketing

From Intentions to Actions: A Study on Green Purchasing Intentions in Greece, Using the Theory of Planned Behaviour

Author: Student number: Thesis supervisor: Second reader: Finish date:

Vivian Christakou 597289 Dr. Bojan Georgievski Dr.Arie Barendregt 12.06.2024

The views stated in this thesis are those of the author and not necessarily those of the supervisor, second reader, Erasmus School of Economics or Erasmus University Rotterdam.

ABSTRACT

This thesis aims to investigate green purchasing intentions and behaviors in Greece. The analysis is divided into two parts: a theoretical application of the Theory of Planned Behaviour to understand consumer intentions and a practical example of consumer behavior regarding organic cosmetics using conjoint analysis to derive consumer choice profiles. The results indicate that attitudes towards green products and subjective norms are statistically significant and positively related to green purchasing intentions, while perceived behavioral control is insignificant. In terms of consumer behavior, packaging, and price are identified as the most important attributes of green products, where consumers consider. These findings provide valuable insights into Greek green thinking and can serve as a foundation for governments and private companies to promote a sustainable lifestyle.

Keywords: Green purchasing intentions, Attitude towards green products, Subjective Norms, Perceived Behavioral Control, Theory of Planned Behavior.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Table of Contents

ABSTRACT	<i>iii</i>
TABLE OF CONTENTS	<i>iv</i>
CHAPTER 1 Introduction	1
1.1 Introduction	1
1.2 Relevance and Research Significance	1
1.3 Problem Statement	1
1.4 Research Design	2
1.5 Research Expectations	2
1.6 Structure	2
CHAPTER 2 Literature Review	
2.1 Green Purchasing Intention (GPI)	4
2.2 Theory of Planned Behavior and GPI	
2.2.1 Attitude towards green products (ATT)	5
2.2.2. Attribute towards Green Products and Green Purchasing Intention	6
2.2.4 Subjective Norms and Green Purchasing Intention	6
2.2.5 Perceived Behavioural Control (PBC)	6 7
2.3 Green Purchasing Behavior	7
2.4 Organic Cosmetics	7
2.5 Product Attributes	
2.5.1 Price and Willingness to Pay	8
2.5.2 (Eco)Labelling	8 9
2.5.4 Packaging Appearance	9
CHAPTER 3 Methodology	
3.1 Quantitative Research	
3.2 Data Collection Survey	
3.3 Research Participants and Survey Distribution	
3.4 Control Variables	
3.5 Survey	
3.6 Data Analysis	13
CHAPTER 4 Results & Discussion	
4.1 Descriptive Statistics	15
4.2 Part 1: Green Purchasing Intention	16
4.2.1 Cronbach's alpha	
4.2.2 Principle Component Analysis	
4.3 Part 2: Practical application of organic cosmetic	
4.3.1 Choice Profiling	20

4.3.2 Likelihood Ratio Test	
4.3.3 Maximal Consumer Desirability	
4.3.4 The Effect of Age on the consumer's choice model	
4.3.5 Attribute importance	
4.3.6 Willingness to Pay	25
CHAPTER 5 Conclusion	
5.1 Discussion	
5.2 Research Limitations	
5.3 Future Recommendations	
5.4 Conclusion	
REFERENCES	
Appendix A	
Appendix B	
Appendix C	
**	

CHAPTER 1 Introduction

1.1 Introduction

Nowadays, the necessity for environmental sustainability is becoming more important, from tackling climate change to consumer behavior and purchasing intentions toward green products. The European Union has set ambitious sustainability goals that can only be fulfilled through the combined efforts of governments, businesses, and consumers in a country. This study focuses on the latter—consumers—and examines their green purchasing intentions and behaviors. Specifically, the research will be conducted in Greece, and data will be collected on Greek consumers of various ages. The green purchasing intentions of consumers will be analyzed using the Theory of Planned Behaviour (from now on TPB). Lastly, this thesis will also present a practical example concerning the green purchasing behavior of organic cosmetics.

1.2 Relevance and Research Significance

This study discusses the drivers of green purchasing intentions (from now on GPI) and the specific attributes Greek consumers consider when purchasing green products. By exploring these two areas, the research seeks to develop effective marketing strategies that address the significant gaps in environmental practices within Greece, targeting consumers of various ages. The importance of predicting green purchasing intentions is shown by existing literature utilizing the TPB, which offers mixed findings on what influences GPI. For instance, studies in India have shown the positive impact of attitudes, subjective norms, and perceived behavioral control on GPI (Sreen, Purbey, & Sadarangani, 2018; Yadav & Pathak, 2017; Paul et. al, 2015) variables that will be discussed in this study too. However, such research is limited in the Greek context, highlighting a unique opportunity for this study to apply the TPB model, clarify the factors influencing green purchase intentions in Greece, and explore how to effectively target Greek consumers. The underlying purpose is to identify marketing and governmental techniques that can increase consumer sensitivity toward environmental issues and promote green purchasing behaviors in Greece.

1.3 Problem statement

This research identifies a notable issue: "the green intention-behavior gap" where there is an inconsistency between the declared intentions of consumers to purchase green products and their actual purchasing actions. Since there is little research done in Greece, this thesis aims to provide a theoretical and practical application to address this inconsistency. By applying the TPB in the Greek cultural setting, this study aims to measure the effects of the attitude towards green products, subjective norms, and perceived behavioral control, three key predictors of TPB, on GPI. Exploring whether the theoretical predictors correspond with actual consumer behavior will be addressed using a practical application of an organic cosmetic good namely a hair shampoo. Thus, the research question of this paper is formulated as follows:

Research Question: How do the factors of attitude towards green products, subjective norms, and perceived behavioral control influence green purchasing intentions in Greece, and what are the most important attributes of organic cosmetics that Greek consumers consider?

To address this research, the following sub-questions will be answered in the literature review:

- 1. What does the literature say about green purchasing intentions?
- 2. How does the Theory of Planned Behaviour can be used to explain green purchasing intentions?
- 3. How do attitudes towards green products, subjective norms, and, perceived behavioral control relate to green purchasing intention according to the literature?
- 4. What factors are the most influential on the purchasing decision when considering organic cosmetics?

1.4 Research Design

The research will be divided into two main parts. The first part expands on the theoretical construct of TPB, by distributing a survey to Greek consumers. Descriptive statistics and multivariate regressions will be used to assess the impact of key predictors, on GPI which are essential components of TPB. The second part will involve a consumer choice analysis to identify the key attributes of green products that Greek consumers value most and to understand consumer preferences in practical settings. Thus, this framework will provide comprehensive insights into the theoretical and practical implications of green purchasing intentions and behaviors.

1.5 Research Expectations

This study could provide insights into the topic of GPI. To begin with, all three variables are expected to have a positive relationship with GPI. In the second part, it is expected that the attributes such as price and convenience of store availability might be ranked the highest since high prices and inconvenience can act as significant barriers to green purchasing behavior (Joshi & Rahman, 2015). Overall, this research could provide insights into the green mentality of Greek consumers. If the results are significant, they could offer valuable perspectives for the government and companies on implementing different strategies to attract more Greek consumers to a more sustainable way of living

1.6 Structure

This thesis will have the following structure:

Chapter 1 Introduction

Presents the key topics and formulates the research question. It also discusses the relevance of the study, research design, and expectations.

Chapter 2: Literature Review

Defines and explains essential terms, including the TPB, green purchasing intentions, attitude towards green products, subjective norms, and perceived behavioral control. It also discusses the key attributes relevant to the conjoint analysis of green purchasing behavior.

Chapter 3: Research Methodology

Presents the data collection methods and analysis techniques utilized in the study.

Chapter 4: Results

Discusses key findings and whether the hypothesis was statistically significant.

Chapter 5: Discussion, Future Research Recommendations, Conclusion

Addresses limitations encountered during the study offers recommendations for future research and policies to enhance consumer behavior and provides a conclusion.

CHAPTER 2 Literature Review

Part 1

2.1 Green Purchasing Intention (GPI)

The concept of green studies has started to grow since 2015, experiencing a slight decrease in 2017 and a significant increase after 2019 (Wijekoon & Sabri, 2021). This trend can potentially be attributed to the global shift towards green and sustainable practices following the Paris Agreement in 2015. Notably, research on green studies, especially concerning green purchase intention (GPI), has been conducted worldwide, with prominent studies coming from Asia, including countries such as China, India, and Malaysia. In contrast, less research has been conducted in the Western world, with almost none in Greece. Generally, theories discussing GPI are typically country-specific, and few studies have explored cross-country research on the topic (Wijekoon & Sabri, 2021). This scarcity is due to the challenges of comparing countries that may have differing factors influencing GPI (Lee & Green, 1991).

To better understand the concept of GPI, it seems necessary to define green products, sustainable consumption, and purchase intention. Initially, "green products" are widely recognized as those that aim to improve or enhance the environment throughout their lifecycle by conserving resources and minimizing pollution, waste, and toxins (Bhardwaj et al., 2020). According to the UNEP (n.d.), sustainable consumption refers to using products and services that meet essential needs and enhance the quality of life while minimizing the consumption of natural resources and the generation of waste and pollutants, thus protecting the needs of future generations. Lastly, purchase intention is defined as a specific measurement or ratio that indicates the likelihood of a consumer's purchase (Universal Marketing Dictionary, n.d.). All in all, green purchasing refers to the purchase of environmentally friendly products that do not harm the environment and it is usually measured as purchase intention or behavior (Chan, 2001). Thus, GPI can be defined as "the extent to which consumers are willing/ready to purchase green products" (Paul et al, 2015; Sreen et. al, 2018;).

Over the years, various models have been developed to predict GPI. The most frequently used and common model is an attitude-based model named the Theory of Planned Behavior, followed by the Theory of Reasoned Action (Wijekoon & Sabri, 2021). Thus, in this thesis, the TPB will be discussed and tested in the context of Greek consumers.

2.2 Theory of Planned Behavior and GPI

The TPB was an extension of the Theory of Reasoned Action (from now on TRA). The TRA was developed by Fishbein and Ajzen (1975), who assumed that intentions are the most important predictor of measuring behavior. The TRA aims to analyze non-routine decisions that require critical thinking specifically the system 2 of human decision-making (Oppermann, 1995). However, the TRA failed to

consider the resources that influence human behavior such as income, product unavailability, and many more; thus, the TPB was introduced (Park, 2003). The TPB "allows the examination of the influence of personal determinants and social surroundings as well as non-volitional determinants on intention" (Han et al., 2010). In simple terms, it adds the extra construct of Perceived Behavioral Control (from now on PBC), alongside Attitude (ATT) and Subjective Norms (SN), to predict intentions, and in this case, GPI.

The TPB has been used to explain and model multiple environmental issues and relationships that show a positive association between its three constructs. More specifically, it has been applied to model organic food and beverages (Paula & Rana, 2012; Tan & Lau, 2011), recycling (Chan, 1998), and electric appliances (ElHaffar, Durif, & Dubé, 2020), among others. The TPB that models GPI has been validated by multiple studies such as Chen & Tung (2014), Zhou et al. (2013), Barber et al. (2010), and many more. Numerous studies utilizing the TPB incorporate different moderators, mediators, and additional variables to explain and model behavior toward GPI. Therefore, multiple variations and extensions can be considered. For instance, the paper by Paul et al. (2015) discusses an extension of the TPB model by incorporating "environmental consciousness," while others, such as Sreen, Purby, and Sadarangani (2018), add cultural dimensions to the model, such as collectivism, long-term orientation, and mannature, which are also utilized in this research. Additionally, Ramablak and Yadav et al. (2017) explore the model's application to the intention to use green products. Thus, there are various ways to measure GPI, leaving great room for exploration.

2.2.1 Attitude towards green products (ATT)

The first construct of TPB discussed is Attitude towards green products (from now on ATT). Attitude is defined as the psychological path that determines the favor or disfavor of an individual towards a specific object or practice (Eagly and Chainken, 2007). Specifically, attitude showcases the psychological emotion rooted in a consumer's purchasing behaviors, meaning that if the consumer holds a positive attitude towards a particular behavior, in this case for green products, there is a higher chance that people will purchase it (Ajzen, 1991). Thus, understanding the key drivers of attitude, and consumer behavior can be altered. Since early on, ATT has been seen as the key predictor for GPI and has been extensively used in research (Kotchen and Reiling, 2000). The majority of the studies suggest that there is a positive relationship between ATT and GPI in multiple areas of study. Specifically, research about organic food and beverages shows a positive relationship in papers such as (Arce Salazar, Oerlemans, & van Stroe-Biezen, 2012; Dean et al., 2012; Zhou et al., 2013). Moreover, research on green hotels also shows a high predictability of attitude on purchase intention (Wu and Teng, 2011).

2.2.2. Attitude towards Green Products and Green Purchasing Intention

For the predictability of ATT on GPI, multiple papers investigated in various countries show significant results. In the papers, ATT has been measured in multiple ways for example as a component of the TPB, as a mediator to explain environmental consciousness and knowledge as well as a moderator. In almost all the papers that were investigated, there was a significant relationship between the two variables. Specifically, the papers of (Yadav & Pathak, 2016; Kim, Njite, & Hancer, 2013; Indriani, Rahayu, & Hadiwidjojo, 2019; Paul et al., 2015; Delistavrou and Tilikidou, 2022; Ellen et al., 1991; Schuitema & De Groot, 2015;) show a significant positive relationship between ATT and GPI.

Thus, the first hypothesis formulated is:

H1: Attitude towards green products has a positive effect on green purchase intention for Greek consumers.

2.2.3 Subjective Norms (SN)

Subjective Norms (from now on SN) are considered to be one of the main determinants that drive purchasing intention (Ajzen, 1991; Kaiser and Gutscher, 2003). "Subjective Norms" refers to the individual's perception of what others think they should do or think, whereas "subjective" represents an individual's thoughts, and "norm" signifies the understood expectations of others (East, 1997). Thus, "Subjective Norms" is defined as "the perceived social pressure to perform or not to perform the behavior" (Ajzen, 1991). This implies that people who are close and important to the individual will likely influence their decision-making.

2.2.4 Subjective Norms and Green Purchasing Intention

Drawing from the TPB subjective norms is an important factor that determines intentions. Therefore, in this research, SN will aim to explain whether it influences GPI. Multiple studies, in environmental economics, and marketing study this relationship. Specifically, Studies by Ham et al. (2015), Paul et al. (2015), Yadav & Pathak (2016), Delistavrou & Tilikidou (2022), Kim & Chung (2011), Geetika et al. (2017), and Sreen et al. (2018) conclude that there is a direct and positive relationship between SN and GPI, where SN is mostly presented as an exploratory variable. Thus, it is possible to suspect that similar findings will be derived from the research on Greek consumers.

Thus, the following hypothesis can be formulated as follows.

H2: Subjective Norms have a positive effect on green purchase intention for Greek consumers.

2.2.5 Perceived Behavioural Control (PBC)

Perceived Behavioral Control (from now on PBC) is an additional determinant of intent that expanded the TRA. Specifically, PBC indicates that the likelihood of successful behavioral performance will vary due to the perceived controllability of performing a behavior (Armitage et al., 1999). In simpler terms, it refers to the perceived ease or difficulty of performing a specific behavior (Ajzen, 1991). PBC is divided

into internal and external factors. Internal PBC reflects an individual's perception of possessing control over personal resources such as confidence, skills, and the ability to perform the intended behavior (Armitage et al., 1999). External PBC, on the other hand, relates to externally controllable behaviors; this occurs when the individual is relatively free of external influences that act as barriers to the behavior, such as time and money (Kidwell & Jewell, 2003).

2.2.6 Perceived behavioral control and Green Purchasing Intention

Research has shown numerous studies indicate a positive relationship between PBC and GPI. This suggests that internal factors such as a lack of environmental consciousness, low availability in stores, and difficulty in finding products, along with time and money, may contribute to the reluctance to purchase green products (Barbarosa & Pastore, 2015; Tanner & Kast, 2003). Therefore, a higher PBC over these barriers can increase consumers' intent to purchase green products, this claim is supported by many research studies including Han et al. (2010), Sreen et al. (2018), Paul et al. (2015), Delistavrou & Tilikidou (2022), Geetika et al. (2017), and Zhou et al. (2013). Similar conclusions can be drawn for Greek consumers, especially regarding external PBC, as money and product availability may be the greatest contributors to green purchasing intention (GPI), factors that will be explained in the practical application of this thesis. The paper of Delistavrou and Tilikidou (2022) showed that PBC was the highest predictor of green purchase intention in Greece and similar positive relationships can be expected in this study too.

Thus, the following hypothesis has been formulated:

H3: Perceived Behavioural Control has a positive effect on green purchase intention for Greek consumers.

Part 2 – Practical Application

2.3 Green Purchasing Behavior

Numerous studies throughout the years have aimed to describe behaviors towards green products, especially for organic cosmetics. Green Purchasing Behavior (from now on GPB) is typically evaluated in terms of intentions and willingness to buy green products. Thus, for the practical application of this thesis, GPB will be discussed in the context of willingness to buy since the intentions will be covered in the TPB analysis (Marvi et al., 2020). According to Joshi and Rahman (2015), the dominant motives that influence buying behavior are divided into individual or situational categories. Specifically, there are four main categories: psychological, social, socio-demographic, and product attributes. For simplicity and clarity, this practical application of TPB will focus specifically on the latter.

2.4 Organic Cosmetics

Consumers are increasingly environmentally sensitive regarding sustainable production practices and animal welfare standards. This sensitivity is directly reflected in the purchasing behavior of organic cosmetics, where consumers are willing to pay extra if no animal cruelty is involved and if the production is environmentally friendly (Tsakiridou, 2010). This is also supported by Saleem and Recker (2014), who found that concern for animal well-being has a positive effect on consumers' attitudes towards organic cosmetics. Furthermore, the study by Davis, Bundrage, and Soyoung (2012) concluded that individuals who practice a sustainable lifestyle and care about their health and beauty are more likely to purchase organic products.

2.5 Product Attributes

Research has well established that product attributes and consumers' knowledge about these attributes strongly affect purchasing behavior (Enneking et al., 2006). The perception of high quality has a direct positive effect on ecological purchasing, especially for organic cosmetics (Joshi & Rahman, 2015). For this thesis, four specific product attributes will be considered namely price, (eco)-labeling, product availability, and packaging composition, with three different experimental levels for each which will be mentioned further on. By analyzing consumer choices for organic hair shampoo, the willingness to purchase will be derived, and the most important attributes will be discussed.

2.5.1 Price and Willingness to Pay

Price is often one of the key attributes that affect purchasing behavior (Collins, 2014). Generally, green preferences are measured as willingness to pay a premium (Joshi & Rahman, 2015; Gonzalez-Rodriguez, 2020). These products are usually more expensive since they include environmental protection attributes that are costlier for companies to produce (Yeon, Chen, et al., 2021). Thus, research on WTP a premium price for green products has attracted significant attention as it helps understand how consumers' attitudes towards green products translate into monetary value (Shi and Jiang, 2023; Knapp et al., 2020; Fizaine et al., 2018). High prices are the most common barrier to purchasing green products, which increases the inconsistency between environmental attitudes and behavior. This is often seen in higher-priced green products such as electric cars (Lai et al., 2015). However, for organic products, price sensitivity may be lower since the price levels will be presented (4ε , 7ε , 10ε) to derive the WTP for a green product, specifically for a hair shampoo, to see whether consumers are very price-sensitive about organic cosmetics.

2.5.2 (Eco)Labelling

Eco-labeling has functioned as a strategic method of communicating about green products, as organizations have realized the positive influence it has (Papadopoulos et al., 2022). Research has shown that when consumers find the labeling trustworthy and show confidence in the product, they are more reliant on it and more likely to purchase it (Gorton et al., 2021; Taufique et al., 2019; Kwak, Yoon, & Kim, 2020). Conversely, when consumers believe that the information provided on the product is not trustworthy, the probability of them exhibiting pro-environmental behavior is reduced (Lange & Dewitte, 2019; Jans, 2020). Thus, by adding eco-labeling; including the options of cruelty-free, vegan, and the

conventional type as an attribute in the model, it aims to measure whether eco-labeling is a parameter that consumers consider when purchasing organic cosmetics and whether it affects their utility attached.

Specifically, the experimental levels for the labeling attribute are cruelty-free, which suggests that the product is not tested on any animals. Vegan labeling, on the other hand, indicates that none of the ingredients in the hair shampoo are animal-derived. Lastly, conventional labeling includes typical chemicals found in hair shampoos, such as parabens, sulfates, and many more (peta.org, n.d.).

2.5.3. Product availability

Product availability in this context refers to where the product can be purchased. This thesis examines consumers' convenience in purchasing cosmetic goods. Three key options are discussed, each differing in their service capabilities (Bucklin et al., 1996). Firstly, the supermarket, a retail store where individuals typically do their groceries and visit most often throughout the week, can be considered the most convenient option for consumers. Secondly, there is the option of purchasing organic cosmetics online. According to EUROSTAT and ELSTAT, in 2022, 69% of the Greek population were online shoppers, with the average digital purchase amounting to 780 euros in 2023 (Department of Commerce, n.d.). Research indicates that supermarkets (retail stores) offer great opportunities for instant gratification and personalized salesperson attention, while online shopping offers accessibility and extensive product information (Grewal et al., 2004). Lastly, the option of the pharmacy is proposed. Thus, it is interesting to see whether there is a significant difference between the choices that showcase a greater preference of one over the other retail purchasing locations.

2.5.4 Packaging Appearance

According to Adelina and Morgan (2007), product packaging is one of the most important factors influencing marketing communication between brands and consumers, playing a crucial role in consumer purchasing decisions. In this practical example, three types of packaging will be discussed: firstly, a biodegradable bag; secondly, a refill pouch; and lastly, a plastic bottle. Refill pouches offer a great opportunity for businesses to reduce plastic waste, fostering a mindset of circularity among consumers. As mentioned, consumers value organic products and thus have set expectations for sustainable packaging (Amberg et al., 2019) thus, it can be expected that the sustainable packaging of biodegradable and refill pouches will be preferred over the plastic bottle.

Through the literature review discussed in part 2 about organic cosmetics the following hypotheses can be formulated.

H4: Greek consumers will be willing to pay more for an organic shampoo compared to a conventional one

H5: Greek consumers will prefer to purchase the hair shampoo at a supermarket rather than an online store due to convenience

H6: Greek consumers will be willing to pay more for biodegradable packaging than plastic ones.

All in all, this thesis will explore these six hypotheses that aim to address the abovementioned research question. For **part 1** of this thesis, the TPB model will be discussed, and the hypothesis will be presented through the following illustration.



Figure 1: Theory of Planned Behavior model to derive the impact of Attitude towards green products, Subjective norms, and Perceived Behavioural control on green purchasing intention.



Figure 2: Practical application discussed, to derive the actual Green Purchasing Behavior in Greece relative to green products, namely a hair shampoo.

Table Attributes and respective experimental levels to generate the consumer's utility profile.

Shampoo labelling	Packaging type	Price level	Product availability
Conventional Shampoo	Refill pouch packaging	4€/100ml	Available in supermarkets
Cruelty - Free Shampoo	Plastic packaging	7€/100ml	Available in online stores
Vegan Shampoo	Biodegradable packaging	10€/100ml	Available in drug stores

CHAPTER 3 Methodology

3.1 Quantitative research

In the scientific field, two prominent types of research are presented: qualitative and quantitative. Qualitative research is typically used to explore and understand why relationships occur, whereas quantitative research examines numerical data to derive statistical inferences that validate or reject the hypotheses formulated (American University, 2020). In this study, quantitative analysis will be performed, since most of the research papers do that.

Even though the underlying reasons influencing green purchasing intentions can be uncovered through qualitative analysis, most papers on this topic in the fields of economics, marketing, and sustainability rarely use this method. The TPB is best executed through quantitative analysis. The statistical results derived from this study will not only provide evidence of the effects of the variables (ATT, SN, PBC) on GPI but will also offer statistical inferences for Greek consumers. Furthermore, quantitative research helps reduce researcher bias, which is common among inexperienced researchers who may overly direct interviews, influencing the questions and responses from their perspective. By analyzing the numerical data that was collected, personal opinions do not influence the research, and objective conclusions can be drawn.

3.2 Data Collection Survey

Since very little prior research has been done on the topic of GPI for Greece, there is no specific database available to collect the information required to apply the TPB. Thus, in this research, a survey was formulated and distributed to Greek consumers of ages greater than eighteen to derive insights regarding their purchasing intentions and behaviors.

The survey was created using the online platform named Qualtrics, a user-friendly program for both the respondent and the researchers, that allows for downloading data into specific statistical software. The survey software presented the questions in the same order to all participants, and the survey was designed to take less than 10 minutes to ensure full completion and no missing values. The online survey was distributed on **April 22, 2024**, and the total sample was collected **by May 12, 2024**. A sample of the survey can be found in Appendix A. Additionally, before the distribution of the survey, the questions and structure were approved by a research expert, and a pilot survey was distributed to four colleagues to ensure no apparent mistakes were present. This precaution was necessary as the survey had to be translated into Greek, making it easier for respondents to answer in their mother tongue. The translation of the questions was done by a native Greek speaker and was double-checked with DeepL, an official translation tool to ensure consistency in the conceptualization of the questions.

3.3 Research Participants and Survey Distribution

Since the thesis aims to conclude the intentions and behavior of Greek consumers, the survey was distributed only to Greek nationals; therefore, participants must possess Greek nationality. Secondly, participants had to be over the age of 18 for ethical reasons. Since the survey was set up online, it was conveniently shared with participants, allowing them to complete it on their own time. Eventually, a sample of 218 Greek participants was collected. However, although the survey was not too lengthy, 45 had a completion percentage below 40%; therefore, these participants were excluded from the sample as they were considered missing values. In total, after correcting for the missing values a sample of 173 respondents was analyzed.

Lastly, the sample collection was through convenience and snowball sampling, two methods characterized as non-probability sampling methods. Therefore, the sample was distributed through various group chats on WhatsApp, Instagram stories, and direct messages of close friends who were asked to distribute it further. This method was chosen because no other way would have been feasible to reach an adequate number of respondents to achieve significant results. Such a method certainly poses a limitation in this thesis which will be further discussed in Chapter 5.

3.4 Control Variables

Before proceeding with the particulars of the survey, it is important to define the control variables that will be used in the analysis. Specifically, five control variables related to the topic of GPI are added to the model. The first control variable is Collectivism (Coll), which is the degree to which citizens integrate into groups by sharing resources (Hofstede, 2011). Studies have found a positive relationship between collectivism and environmental practices, as collectivist values may support practices favouring environmental sustainability (Nguyen et al., 2017). The second control variable is Long-Term Orientation (LTO), which refers to the prioritization of future rewards over immediate benefits (Hofstede, 2011). This variable is relevant because individuals who prioritize future rewards may have an intention to purchase green products, as this will bring them positive benefits in the future (Leontiou et al., 2010). The third variable is Man-Nature Orientation (MNO), which refers to the individual's ability to live in harmony with nature (Kluckhohn & Strodtbeck, 1961). This relationship is relevant as it may affect environmentally friendly behaviors and practices. The fourth variable is Eco-Literacy, which refers to the extent to which consumers understand environmental issues and eco-friendly products. This is relevant to the research since eco-literacy plays an important role in the consumer purchasing decision process. Lastly, Environmental Concern (LEC) refers to a consumer's attitude towards the environment. This variable is a predictor of behavior in purchasing and having the intent to purchase green products.

3.5 Survey

The survey was distributed through convenience and snowball sampling on April 22, 2024, as mentioned which aimed to address both parts of the research. Therefore, it consisted of questions regarding the TPB and practical applications. Specifically, the survey was divided into three sections. The first part of the survey was asking for demographic information, including age, gender, income, and educational level. Participants were given multiple-choice questions with various ranges to self-select. This type of question provides high speed for the respondent and medium information for the researcher as they are easy to register and reliable since they all contain the same information.

In the second part of the survey, which addresses purchasing intentions, several validated survey questions and scales were selected. The paper by Sreen et al. (2018) utilized validated scales for their survey that were derived from other papers. Thus, this research utilized the same resources for the questions of each variable, where each question was measured using a 5-point Likert scale (1-strongly disagree, 2- disagree, 3- neither agree or disagree, 4- agree , 5-strongly agree). The English version of the questions presented to participants can be found in Appendix A.

To begin with, each variable of the model presented above, including "Attitude towards green products" (McCarty et al, 1994), "Subjective Norms", "Perceived Behavioural Control" and "Green purchasing intention" (Armintage et al, 1999), as well as the control variables mentioned, were measured by a variety of questions in the survey. This was done firstly to check for the internal validity of the variables, secondly to have a "backup variable," and thirdly to utilize a multi-item scale. In this way, if the answers to the questions are correlated enough, then the variables can be combined using Cronbach's alpha and the principle component analysis.

In the third part of the survey, respondents had to select one of the two options presented from eight choice sets. The exact profiles presented to the participants can be found in Appendix A. **Table 2** provides an overview of the specific attributes and levels discussed. Participants were presented with two hair shampoo options and were asked to select one of the two, repeated eight times. This made the process easy for the participants to evaluate.

3.6 Data Analysis

To analyze the first part of green purchasing intentions, various steps need to be considered. To begin with, through SPSS Cronbach's alpha will be calculated for each set of questions to measure the internal consistency. This will provide evidence as to whether the questions can be combined and calculate the combined score. The Cronbach's alpha calculation for all will be done for ATT, SN, and PBC, as well as for all the control variables.

Secondly, factor analysis (principle component analysis) will be performed on a subset of sections to reduce the data into smaller factors which can explain the correlations between variables. Factor analysis comes complementary to Cronbach's alpha since the former will specifically show which sub-questions of each variable are the most greatly correlated compared to the latter which shows that combination is possible. In this way, the composite score of each variable will be more accurately calculated.

Thirdly, a multiple regression analysis will be performed using SPSS to derive the best model to present the relationship of ATT, SN, and PBC on GPI. Specifically, the relationship of each variable will be derived, but also its impact on GPI. Control variables will be added to see whether they improve the variance of the model. Specifically, the R-squared will be examined to determine whether the data fits well with the model. The highest R-squared will showcase the right model that explains the best intention to purchase green products. Using this method, hypotheses H1, H2, and H3 will be answered using statistical inferences.

Therefore, the regressions that will be analyzed are:

$GPI = \beta o + \beta l(ATT) + \beta 2(SN) + \beta 3(PBC)$ $Ln(GPI) = ln(\beta o) + ln(\beta l(ATT)) + ln(\beta 2(SN)) + ln(\beta 3(PBC))$

For the second part of the analysis, the practical application to indicate green purchasing behavior will be analyzed. As mentioned, respondents had to choose between two hair shampoo options from 8 different sets. These pairs of profiles were derived by implementing an orthogonal design to reduce the number of profiles presented. From 84 different combinations, they were reduced to 16 through this fractional design. This design was successfully implemented using the statistical software JMP. The four levels of attributes and their respective experimental levels were inputted into the program, and JMP generated these 8 sets of profiles. Therefore, the data collected from these responses will be inserted into JMP. Through this choice-based conjoint analysis and by performing the consumer's choice model in the statistical software, the relative utility of each attribute to the consumer, the willingness to pay for a specific type of hair shampoo will be derived as well as the relative importance of each experimental level for their attribute. These calculations and analyses will be sufficient to reject or accept hypotheses H4, H5, and H6.

CHAPTER 4 Results & Discussion

4.1 Descriptive Statistics

Through the distribution of the survey, a total sample size of **173 participants** was collected from Greek consumers of various ages. Specifically, respondents could choose between 7 age- bands, however, to make the analysis more realistic the age choices were separated into three bands (18-33), (34-49), and (50-100). The following tables summarize the statistics of the sample:

Table 1: Age groups in the collected sample of Greek consumers

18-55 years old	34-49 years old	50-100 years old
48,4%	23,6%	25,5%
	48,4%	48,4% 23,6%

Thus, most of the respondents were between 18-33 years old. Additional demographic variables are presented in the following tables.

Table 2: Educational background of Greek consumers

Educational background		
High-school diploma	38%	
Bachelor's Degree	34%	
Master's Degree	27%	
PhD	1%	

Table 3: Gender preference

Gender	
Females	80%
Males	20%

According to Table 3, most of the sample were female which is something that could not have been anticipated nor controlled since the collection of the sample was non-probability based. Such gender differences cause a limitation in this research

Table 4: Yearly income

Yearly Income	
<10,000	52%
10k-30k	22%
30k- 50k	16%
50->70k	11%

Moreover, surprisingly enough 50.2% of participants have an income of <10,000. This can be explained since most of the sample is below 33 years old, which causes a lower wage.

4.2 Part 1: Green Purchasing Intention

4.2.1 Cronbach's alpha

In this analysis, Cronbach's alpha is a particularly important first step. This metric assesses the internal validity and reliability of the results, measuring how closely related a set of items are as a group, and showing the extent to which all questions measure the same variable. It is common in research to measure one variable with multiple questions to ensure internal consistency and accurate measurement. Usually, Cronbach's alpha ranges from -1 to 1, where a negative outcome indicates that one of the questions needs to be reversed, and 0 means that the questions cannot be combined as they are not relevant to each other. The higher the alpha, the better the internal reliability of the variable. Acceptable values of Cronbach's alpha range between 0.7 and 0.9 (Tavakol and Dennick, 2011).

Additionally, before performing this reliability analysis, it is important to distinguish whether any of the questions asked have a reversed meaning. This was specifically observed for the PBC variable since questions (Q9_2, Q9_3) seem to have a reverse connotation. To overcome this problem two new variables were created which were calculated as follows:

$$Q9_2R = 6 - Q9_2,$$

 $Q9_3R = 6 - Q9_3$

This was done to make sure that all the questions measure the same and there is no negative average covariance among the items. The table below presents Cronbach's alpha results drawn from the reliability analysis in SPSS.

Table 5: Cronbach's alpha measurement for all variables in the model.

Variable name	Cronbach's alpha (α)
ATT(Q7_1, 2,3,4)	0,755*
SN (Q8_1,2,3)	0,779*
PBC (Q9_3R, 4)	0,401
GPI (Q10_1,2,3)	0,732*
Coll(Q11_1-6)	0,670
LTO (Q12_1-5)	0,659
MNO (Q13_1,2,3)	0,552
EC (Q14_1,2,3,4)	0,833*
LEC(Q15_1,2,3)	0,519

According to Table 5, it can be inferred that ATT, SN, GPI, and EC can successfully be combined to generate the combined score for the variables since Cronbach's α is >0.7. However, the problem lies in the remaining variables since they do not fit the criteria and potentially sub-questions may need to be combined in multiple components. This is possible by performing the principal component analysis, which can separate into factors the variables

4.2.2 Principle Component Analysis

The Principal Component Analysis (PCA) is a multivariate technique that aims to extract important information from the data and represent it as a set of new orthogonal variables called principal components. In simpler terms, PCA aims to identify the underlying relationships that explain patterns of correlation between the sub-questions. It also aims to reduce the dimensionality to a smaller number of latent factors and make the data more interpretable by grouping related variables (Mishra et al., 2017). To derive the number of factors for each variable, four criteria need to be fulfilled:

- 1. Kaiser-Meyer-Olkin (KMO) > 0.5, measuring the sample's adequacy.
- 2. Eigenvalue > 1.
- 3. Adds > 5% variance explained.
- 4. Cumulative variance explained > 60%.

The number of factors for each variable was determined by ensuring these criteria were met and by observing the rotated component matrix whenever more than one factor seemed to be present.

Table 6: Principal component analysis on all variables measured to derive the number of factors per variable and the composition of the derived factors.

Variable	Number of factors	Composition of factors
ATT	1	(Q7_1,2,3,4)
SN	1	(Q8_1,2,3)
PBC	1	(Q9_1,2,3,4)
GPI	1	(Q10_1,2,3)
Coll	2	(Q11_1,4,5) & (Q11_2,3,6)
LTO	2	(Q12_2,3,5) & (Q12_1,4)
MNO	1	(Q13_1,2,3)
EC	1	(Q14_1,2,3,4)
LEC	1	(Q15_1,2,3)

Table 6 depicts the composition of the factors and, in some way, validates Cronbach's alpha calculations. The variables accepted from the Cronbach's alpha results are also validated in the PCA. This is because all the sub-questions representing one variable can be grouped under one factor, which supports the internal validity discussed earlier in Cronbach's alpha analysis, this is relevant for the variables (ATT, SN, GPI, EC). Additionally, for COLL and LTO, the factor analysis suggested that there should be two factors and thus, two different "combined scores" for those variables, as this approach provides more targeted information on each component.

Thus, after deriving the Cronbach's alpha of the variables and the PCA, the combined score is calculated. The combined score is the mean of the answers provided in each sub-question which can be combined as presented in the factor analysis. For example:

ATT= $(Q7_1+Q7_2+Q7_3+Q7_4)/4$, in a similar logic SN, GPI, MNO, EC, and LEC were calculated. PCB= $(Q9_1+Q9_2R+Q9_3R+Q9_4)/4$ COLL_1= $(Q11_1+Q11_4+Q11_5)/3$ COLL_2= $(Q11_2+Q11_3+Q11_6)/3$, likewise, LTO was calculated.

4.2.3 Regression Analysis

Since all the questions were composed of variables, the final step of part 1 is to perform various regression analyses to understand the relationship of ATT, SN, and PBC on GPI as well as which type of regression model fits best the dataset that holds the highest R-squared.

	Model 1	Model 2	Model 3	Model 4
ATT	0.301***	0.262***	0.224**	0.187**
	(0.089)	(0.089)	(0.089)	(0.094)
SN	0.298***	0.282***	0.158**	0.154**
	(0.070)	(0.069)	(0.076)	(0.077)
PBC	0.100	0.033	0.096	0.107
	(0.093)	(0.096)	(0.095)	(0.099)
EL		0.168***	0.113	0.113
		(0.067)	(0.068)	(0.071)
Coll_1			-0.103	-0.106
			(0.098)	(0.099)
Coll_2			0.220***	0.226***
			(0.082)	(0.085)
LTO_1			-0.068	-0.071
			(0.084)	(0.085)
LTO_2			0.080	0.081
			(0.067)	(0.068)
MNO			0.161**	0.174**
			(0.073)	(0.074)
LEC			0.022	0.025
			(0.063)	(0.064)
Age				0.032
				(0.068)
Education				0.094
				(0.064)
Gender				-0.107
				(0.108)
Income				-0.031
				(0.032)
Constant	1.051**	0.931***	0.499	0.445
	(0.331)	(0.329)	(0.500)	(0.623)
R-squared	0.337	0.363	0.420	0.434
Prob>F	< 0.001	< 0.001	< 0.001	< 0.001

Table 7: Linear regression modelling on green purchasing intention for Greek consumers.

Notes: ***p<0.01, **p<0.05, *p<0.1

Table 7 presents four linear regression models with the variables discussed previously. Model 1 includes the three key variables of the model, while the rest of the models aim to show the difference in R-squared when additional control variables are added. Various insightful results can be derived from that table.

To begin with, in all four models, ATT and SN depict a positive relationship with GPI. These results agree with the literature review previously presented. Thus, with at least 95% confidence, it can be concluded that there is a positive relationship between ATT and SN on GPI. Therefore, there is not enough statistical evidence to reject H1 and H2.

Specifically, the positive relationship of ATT and SN on GPI for Model 1 can be interpreted as follows:

- For every one-unit increase in the attitude towards green products, the green purchasing intention is expected to increase by 0.301 units, keeping other variables constant.
- For every one-unit increase in subjective norms, the green purchasing intention is expected to increase by 0.298 units, keeping other variables constant.

Moreover, in models 2, 3, and 4, the control variables (EC, Coll, MNO) were also statistically significant. In these different models, even though EC is significant in model 2 when analyzed with ATT, SN, and PBC, it is not significant in models 3 and 4 when more control variables are added. Specifically, this can be attributed to the multicollinearity between the variables once more variables are added to the model, but there is also the possibility of an interaction effect between eco-literacy and another variable added in models 3 and 4. Furthermore, the significance of MNO indicates that there is a positive relationship with green purchasing intention, showing the importance of harmony with nature, which can influence consumer behavior.

In addition, the variable of PBC was not statistically significant in any of the four models. These results contradict the hypothesis (H3) formulated in the literature review. Therefore, there is enough statistical evidence to reject H3, which suggests a positive relationship between the two variables. This lack of statistically significant results can be attributed to multiple reasons, with the most prominent one being the economic instability occurring in Greece, which may cause Greek consumers to feel little control over their purchases.

In addition, the R-squared is an important metric because it reflects the proportion of variance in the GPI that is explained by the independent variables in the regression model. The higher the value of the R-squared, the better the model fits the data. This is evident in the models above, where the R-squared increases with the addition of variables, reaching a maximum of 0.434 in this analysis. If additional variables that affect GPI are added to the model, the R-squared can potentially be higher. Suggestive variables will be presented in Chapter 5.

Even though Table 7 provides insightful results about the predictability of the model and its fit, it does not directly measure the impact of each independent variable on GPI. Therefore, a log-log model is performed by transforming each variable using the natural logarithm (ln). Table 8 depicts the log-log regression of two different models. Model 1 includes only the variables that are directly relevant to the TPB (ATT, SN, PBC), while Model 2 includes all the additional control variables. The difference between the two models will be discussed below.

	Model 1	Model 2
Ln(ATT)	0.297***	0.221**
	(0.096)	(0.095)
Ln(SN)	0.314***	0.204***
	(0.064)	(0.071)
Ln(PBC)	0.050	0.034
	(0.092)	(0.094)
Ln(EL)		0.118**
		(0.059)
Ln(Coll_1)		-0.111
		(0.122)
Ln(Coll_2)		0.188**
		(0.084)
Ln(LTO_1)		-0.079
		(0.093)
Ln(LTO_2)		0.082
		(0.065)
Ln(MNO)		0.139*
		(0.077)
Ln(LEC)		-0.010
		(0.047)
Constant	0.418***	0.288
	(0.119)	(0.211)
R-squared	0.331	0.410
Prob>F	< 0.001	< 0.001

Table 8: Log-log model regression on ln (Green purchasing intentions) for Greek consumers.

Notes: ***p<0.01, **p<0.05, *p<0.1

According to Table 8, Model 1, shows that ATT has a lower impact on GPI compared to SN. This conclusion can be drawn from the coefficients (β) of each variable: 0.297 < 0.314. On the other hand, in Model 2, the opposite can be inferred, even though by a very small difference: ATT has a higher positive impact on GPI since 0.221 > 0.204. Therefore, there are inconclusive results regarding which of the two variables has the highest impact on GPI since it entirely depends on the type of model used.

For this particular type of model (log-log), the interpretation of ATT and SN for Model 1 is as follows:

- A 1% increase in ATT results in a 0.297% change in GPI.

- A 1% increase in SN results in a 0.314% change in GPI.

All in all, from the two types of regression models, it can be inferred that: Firstly, ATT and SN positively influence GPI, and the addition of control variables improves the model fit, as evidenced by the rising R-squared.

4.3 Part 2: Practical application of organic cosmetic

4.3.1 Choice Profiling

Part 2 of the analysis aims to present the practical application of a green product to discuss the actual buying behavior of a consumer in terms of price, packaging preference, accessibility, and product

category. Conjoint analysis is a great method to measure these effects. Specifically, by utilizing the statistical capabilities of the software JMP, a consumer choice analysis will be discussed below.

To begin with, the choice model of the respondents is derived. The choice model uses each attribute as a categorical variable where only two of the three experimental levels have a derived estimate; the β s take the format of n-1. The third component is used as a reference point, and its estimated value is equal to zero. Each of the β s presented in the following table signifies the weight each experimental level has and how it affects the consumer's utility.

Consumer preference utility	
Price 10	-0.292**
	(0.076)
Price 7	0.028
	(0.046)
Label- Cruelty free	0.211**
	(0.048)
Label - Vegan	0,146**
	(0.056)
Packaging- Refill pouch	-0.050
	(0.052)
Packaging- Biodegratable	0,454**
	(0.050)
Accessibility- Drug Store	0.080
	(0.047)
Accessibility- Online Stores	-0.147**
	(0.061)

Table 9: Parameter estimates of consumer's utility profile for hair shampoo

Notes: ***p<0.01, **p<0.05, *p<0.1

Table 9 shows the consumer's utility profile. The experimental levels of Price (4), Plastic bottle, and Supermarket are the reference categories which take the value 0 and are the ones where the estimates a compared. In addition, the variables including Price 7, refill pouch, and drug store are not statistically significant experimental levels therefore cannot be interpreted. Specifically, the interpretation of each variable is the following:

Price 10: $\beta 1 = -0.292$ shows that an increase in price from $4 \in$ to $10 \in$ decreases the utility by 0.292 units. **Cruelty Free:** $\beta 3 = 0.211$, which shows that going from a standard product to a cruelty-free product the consumer's utility increases by 0.211. **Vegan:** $\beta 4= 0.146$; showing that going from a standard product to a vegan product the consumer's utility increases by 0.146.

Biodegradable packaging: $\beta 6= 0.454$; showing that moving from a plastic bottle to a biodegradable bottle consumer's utility increases by 0.454.

Online stores: $\beta 8$ = -0.147; shows that the accessibility of online stores compared to the supermarket decreases consumers' utility by 0.147.

The interpretations of experimental levels in the model are necessary to draw important conclusions. Specifically, the interpretation of "online stores" shows that consumers' utility is decreased when purchasing from an online store compared to a supermarket. Therefore, Greek consumers prefer to purchase hair shampoo in a supermarket compared to an online store. Therefore, H5 can be accepted.

Following the analysis, it is important to determine whether each attribute is significant to the model. This can be seen through the likelihood ratio test, which compares a model before and after the addition of an attribute. For example, for Price, the test evaluates whether there is a significant difference in the model's fit when the attribute of Price is included versus when it is excluded in the model. If this difference is statistically significant, the p-value will also be significant. If a value is not significant, then there is no difference in the model fit, indicating that the attribute does not contribute to explaining the data. The likelihood ratio of the consumer's choice model is depicted in Table 10 where attributes are ranked from the highest to the lowest significance.

4.3.2 Likelihood ratio test

Attribute	L-R ChiSquare	DF	Prob>ChiSq
Packaging	105.110	2	<0,0001***
Label	46.706	2	<0.0001***
Price	15.471	2	0.0004***
Accessibility	9.410	2	0.0090***

Table 10: Likelihood ratio test of Consumer choice model for Greek consumers on hair shampoo

Notes: ***p<0.01, **p<0.05, *p<0.1

Table 10 shows that all the attributes in this choice model are significant at a 1% significance level. This means that all of them help explain the choice model of consumers and cosmetic companies should certainly consider these attributes when making business decisions about their products.

Moreover, it is possible to derive the optimal hair shampoo combination that maximizes the consumer's utility. Using optimization, the maximal desirability is presented in the table below:

4.3.3 Maximal Consumer Desirability

Price level	Label	Packaging	Accessibility
4	Cruelty- free	Biodegratable	Drug store

Table 11: Maximal consumer's desirability

The above Table 11 is important in terms of interpretation. This table gives the ideal combination for a hair shampoo that consumers will most likely purchase. Greek consumers would have maximal utility if the hair shampoo costs 4 euros, is labeled as cruelty-free, has biodegradable packaging, and is available in drug stores.

Specifically, 4 euros is the lowest price presented to the respondents, and it is common for the lowest price to maximize utility since higher utility is directly linked to a lower price. Additionally, research has found that cruelty-free products are generally preferred by consumers. For instance, Grappe, Lombart, Louis, and Durif (2021) found that consumer preferences for products that are not tested on animals are stronger compared to conventional cosmetic products. Furthermore, consumers may prefer a biodegradable product over a plastic and refill pouch for two reasons. Firstly, the biodegradable bottle is environmentally friendly, which appeals to environmentally aware respondents. Secondly, it is more practical compared to the refill pouch since it does not require pouring into a container, a practice Greek consumers are not accustomed to. Lastly, the preference for drug stores may be attributed to the perception of higher quality compared to hair shampoos found in supermarkets. Drug stores are considered a significant part of Greek culture, with consumers perceiving them as more reliable than regular supermarkets.

4.3.4 The Effect of Age on the consumer's choice model

Furthermore, the control variable Age is added to the model and the interaction effect is studied. The likelihood ratio test results based on the interaction of attributes and age are presented below

	Ū.		
Attribute*Age	L-R ChiSquare	DF	Prob>ChiSq
Packaging* Age	15.975	2	<0,0031***
Label* Age	8.710	2	<0.0688*
Price* Age	6.460	2	0.1673
Accessibility* Age	4.206	2	0.3789

Table 12: Likelihood ratio test, for the interaction of attributes with age.

Notes: ***p<0.01, **p<0.05, *p<0.1

From Table 12, it can be inferred that only the Packaging and Label of the product are significant at the 1% and 10% significance levels, respectively. Price and Accessibility do not significantly contribute to explaining consumer preferences and different age levels and therefore, they should not be considered

when deriving the maximal utility profile. The maximal desirability for the three age groups is presented in Table 13.

Age group	Price	Label	Packaging	Accessibility
Group 1(18-33)	4	Cruelty free	Biodegratable	Supermarkets
Group 2 (34-49)	4	Cruelty free	Biodegratable	Drug store
Group 3 (50-100)	7	Vegan	Biodegratable	Drug store

Table 13: Maximal desirability of attribute levels for different age categories.

Even though price and accessibility are not statistically significant, it is interesting to see the different choice profiles that maximize the utility of consumers in different age groups. Therefore, the conclusion that can be drawn from Table 13 is that older individuals prefer vegan hair products, while middle-aged and younger groups prefer cruelty-free products. Biodegradable packaging is consistent among all age groups and maximizes consumer utility.

4.3.5 Attribute importance

Furthermore, understanding the importance of each attribute is a necessary part of the analysis. Knowing the significance of all the attributes provides a better understanding of consumer preferences, enabling companies to better meet the needs and wants of their customers. Additionally, the importance of attributes can help companies prioritize features during product development. Thirdly, this knowledge allows companies to differentiate their products from competitors and gain a sales advantage based on consumer preferences. The importance of attributes for hair shampoo can be found below.

Attribute	β(Max)	β(Min).	Range	Importance
Price	0.0280	-0.292	0.320	28.66%
Label	0.211	0.146	0.065	5.84%
Packaging	0.454	-0.050	0.504	45.13%
Accessibility	0.081	-0.147	0.228	20.37%

Table 14: Importance of attributes presented in percentages.

According to Table 14, consumers consider packaging the most important attribute with 45.13% importance. Specifically, as presented in Table 11, biodegradable bottles maximize utility. Price is the next most important attribute, followed by accessibility. Lastly the type of product (vegan or cruelty-free) is of little importance to consumers. Therefore, companies should focus more on price and packaging rather than on whether the product is vegan or cruelty-free.

4.3.6 Willingness to Pay

The final part of the analysis is the willingness to pay for such a product. According to the utility profiler in JMP, the price is linearly distributed therefore the willingness to pay will be calculated using the linear pricing model.

Price range 10€-4€	6€
Value difference	0.292
Euros per utility point	20.54€/utility

1. Switching from a plastic bottle to a biodegradable bottle:

 $0.454*20.54 \in = 9.33 \in$: Consumers are willing to pay an additional $9.33 \in$ for a biodegradable bottle compared to a plastic one due to its highest utility.

2. Switching from conventional label hair shampoo to a cruelty-free type:

 $0.211*20.54 \in 4.33 \in$: Consumers are willing to pay an additional $4.33 \in$ for a cruelty free shampoo compared to the standard

3. Switching from online stores to a drug store:

 $0.288*20.54 \in 5.92 \in$: Consumers are willing to pay an additional $5.92 \in$ for a shampoo located in a drug store compared to one that can be found online.

All in all, through the willingness to pay analysis it can be concluded that H4 and H6 can be verified since for H4 it was indeed shown that Greek consumers are willing to pay more $(4.33 \in)$ for a cruelty-free shampoo (which falls under the category of an organic good) compared to a conventional. H6 is validated since consumers prefer way more biodegradable packaging compared to the rest and are willing to pay an extra 9.33 \in over a plastic one.

CHAPTER 5 Conclusion

5.1 Discussion

For the final chapter of this thesis, it is important to evaluate and discuss the aforementioned research and results based on the pre-determined hypotheses and research topic. The following table will act as a guide to the discussion, presenting the hypotheses and the results.

Hypothesis	Accept/ (Not)Reject
H1: Attitude towards green products has a positive effect on green purchase intention for Greek consumers.	Not reject
H2: Subjective Norms have a positive effect on green purchase intention for Greek consumers.	Not reject
H3: Perceived Behavioural Control has a positive effect on green purchase intention for Greek consumers.	Reject
H4: Greek consumer will be willing to pay more for an organic shampoo compared to a conventional one	Accept
H5: Greek consumer will prefer to purchase the hair shampoo at a supermarket rather than an online store due to convenience	Accept
H6: Greek consumers will be willing to pay more for a biodegradable packaging over a plastic one.	Accept

Hypotheses 1 to 6 aim to shed light on the research question of this thesis. The research question is formulated: "How do the factors of attitude towards green products, subjective norms, and perceived behavioral control influence green purchasing intentions in Greece, and what are the most important attributes of organic cosmetics that Greek consumers consider?" This question will be discussed through the hypotheses.

Particularly, through H1 and H2, it can be concluded that there is indeed a positive and significant relationship between ATT and SN on GPI. Specifically, in the context of Greek consumers, this is evident since there is a strong Greek emphasis on social responsibility and community. Greek culture values collective actions and environmental protection, which is a variable that was significant in the regression model presented in Table 7. Therefore, based on the collected sample, it can be concluded that Greek consumers are generally positively predisposed towards green products and intent to purchase them. Regarding SN, Greek society places high importance on social norms, particularly from family and friends. Thus, when close surroundings engage in green purchasing, individuals are naturally predisposed to do the same.

In addition, to maintain such behaviors long term, various marketing practices and governmental policies need to be established. Specifically, government regulations can encourage positive ATT by implementing subsidies and tax reductions for green products. Moreover, public campaigns discussing the benefits of such products can strengthen consumer attitudes and enhance their purchasing behavior. Additionally, SN can be reinforced by the government recognizing and rewarding businesses and individuals that engage in sustainable practices. In this way, environmentally friendly practices can be normalized and embedded in Greek culture long term.

Regarding H3, from the regressions performed in Tables 7 and 8, it was shown that PBC is not statistically significant, hence this hypothesis is rejected. Potential reasons for this were discussed in Chapter 4. However, in this Chapter, it is important to highlight that PBC may not be significant in the Greek context due to multiple economic crises and high economic instability, which may affect consumers' sense of control over their purchasing decisions.

Similar results were found in the research conducted by Ali et al. (2019), in which they investigated consumers' intention to purchase energy-saving household products in Pakistan. The variable of PBC was found to be non-significant, and the authors attributed this insignificant result to the economic instability and uncertainty in the country. Therefore, similar conclusions can be drawn in this research, as Greece has been encountering an economic crisis for almost a decade, ranging from 2010 to 2018. This ongoing economic instability can cause consumers to feel less in control over their purchasing decisions, resulting in a lower impact of PBC on GPI.

However, there are multiple ways to enhance PBC among Greek consumers. Similar measures to those used for ATT and SN can be implemented. For example, subsidies and tax reductions can provide a higher sense of individual control, thereby influencing GPI. Marketing campaigns that educate consumers on the long-term benefits of green products, clearly providing information on the long-term cost reductions and environmental benefits, can also enhance consumer control over their purchases.

All in all, part 1 of this research shows the effect of enhancing the behavior of consumers for green products. Therefore, H1, H2, and H3 successfully answer the first part of the research question, providing interesting insights into the Greek green market.

Furthermore, in the second part of the analysis, targeting H4-H6. Specifically, from the consumer's choice analysis, many intriguing findings were derived, which will be particularly effective for organic cosmetic companies aiming to target a larger segment in the Greek market.

All the attributes included in the choice model were statistically significant, as presented through the likelihood ratio test in Table 10. This indicates that companies looking to enter this sector should consider all the attributes mentioned. However, the importance of the attributes is not equal among them. According to Table 14, the most important attribute for Greek consumers is the packaging, specifically biodegradable packaging. Such results are due to the nature of biodegradable packaging, showcasing one of the most visible attributes of green practices. Overall, there is a growing trend towards sustainability and eco-friendly products; such packaging is preferred as it demonstrates the brand's commitment to sustainability and is more attractive to environmentally conscious consumers. Moreover, another potential explanation is that biodegradable packaging can be perceived as a safer and healthier option compared to

plastic. Consumers who are concerned about health risks may consider this packaging better for them and thus display a higher preference and utility towards it.

In addition, price is the second most important attribute. Usually, in conjoint analyses, price is the one with the highest importance. However, in this particular case, it was the second highest since the price range was not significantly different. Private companies should focus on the price they display, as it seems to drive consumer decisions. Specifically, according to Table 11, the maximal utility is composed of a price of 4 euros. This can be challenging for cosmetic companies, as organic products are usually associated with a higher price. However, if it is kept at a low range that is competitive with conventional products, consumers will be interested in purchasing it.

Lastly, the reason, the hair shampoo was chosen and no branded names were included in the conjoint analysis was to determine whether consumers would be willing to purchase an eco-friendly product not because of its price nor its brand, but because of the product itself. In the end, this was proven correct. Consumers are indeed willing to pay more for an eco-friendly product compared to a conventional one, which is not driven by marketing influences but by individual preference.

To summarize, drawing on the above-mentioned conclusions on green purchasing intention, the intentionbehavior gap in the Greek consumer market can be bridged through the efforts of both governmental regulations and private company initiatives. From a governmental perspective, educational campaigns, subsidies, and tax reductions can help raise awareness of green products and positively impact the intention to purchase them. While, from a private business perspective, ensuring price affordability and wide distribution channels where consumers can access these products can encourage actual purchasing behavior.

5.2 Research limitations

The research on the topic of green purchasing intentions and behaviors offers some great insights into the Greek market; however, it also poses several limitations that should be considered, and future research is necessary. To begin with, the sample was collected using convenience and snowball sampling, which is not a random sample. Additionally, the sample size is not large enough to be representative of the entire Greek population, as it was quite small due to limited time and lack of resources for data collection. Furthermore, the descriptive statistics showed that 80% of the respondents were women, indicating a non-diverse demographic sample, which may have influenced the results.

The study also relies on self-reported data, which can be subject to biases such as social desirability bias. Even though participants were informed about anonymity, respondents may still have provided answers they found socially acceptable rather than their true beliefs and preferences. Moreover, the second part of the analysis may have been influenced by the first part. Respondents were asked to choose between two hair shampoo options after completing an extensive questionnaire about their environmental behavior. This may have predisposed participants to display a preference for organic cosmetics over conventional ones.

Additionally, the regressions in Tables 7 and 8 showed that the R-squared values were quite low. This can be attributed to the limited set of variables, without accounting for marketing influences and additional variables that could improve the model. Lastly, a significant limitation of the model is its external validity. The findings display limited external validity since the sample collected was specific to Greece. Generalizations beyond the Greek context may not apply to other areas due to different cultural and economic contexts. Lastly, another limitation could be response fatigue, which may have led to more rushed responses towards the end of the survey, this can especially affect the reliability and accuracy of the results.

5.3 Future recommendations

Considering the literature discussion and the results of this thesis, the following recommendations are suggested for future researchers. To begin with, as mentioned in Chapter 2, there is little to no research on green purchasing intentions in Greece. Therefore, it is a great opportunity to conduct more research on this topic, particularly in Greece, as well as to perform cross-country research comparing Greece, a collectivistic country, with an individualistic country to see whether there are any systematic differences. In addition, as previously discussed, the model fit is quite poor, potentially due to the lack of control variables. Adding more variables to the model can improve the fit and increase the R-squared value. According to the empirical review by Wijekoon & Sabri (2021), variables such as environmental consciousness, environmental responsibility, ethical obligation, green advertisement, and many more can potentially help explain the topic much better.

In this particular thesis, a regression analysis was used; however, most research papers utilize Structural Equation Modeling (SEM) for analysis. Therefore, if this research is to be replicated, SEM might be a better fit and could better explain green purchasing intentions. Using SEM, the factors that affect ATT, SN, and PBC can be discussed, as well as the extent to which these factors influence GPI and each component of TPB. This will provide a more holistic viewpoint and potentially increase the R-squared.

Additionally, other researchers could examine how government regulations and private company actions may affect the three components of the TPB. Moreover, conjoint analysis can be performed on numerous other types of green products, such as electric vehicles or green hotels. These studies can discuss different attributes and consider particular brands and higher price ranges to see whether consumers would still be willing to pay for green products. Thus, the effect of brand value on consumers' purchasing of green products can also be measured.

5.4 Conclusion

Overall, the research provides great insights into green purchasing intentions and behaviors. The Theory of Planned Behavior is indeed an effective model for predicting intentions, and the practical example of consumer behavior regarding hair shampoo was illustrated and validated the TPB. Therefore, presenting efforts to bridge the intention-behavior gap. Government officials and private companies should invest in such research if they want to stay relevant nowadays, as sustainable consumption and the circular economy are sure to be among the key trends of the century. Finally, Greek consumers value environmental practices and are willing to incorporate them into their daily lives. However, further stimulation is necessary to maintain such behavior in the long run.

REFERENCES

- 1. Ajzen, I., 1991. The theory of planned behavior. Organ. Behav. Human. Decis. Process. 50 (2), 179–211.
- Ali, S., Ullah, H., Akbar, M., Akhtar, W., & Zahid, H. (2019). Determinants of consumer intentions to purchase energy-saving household products in Pakistan. Sustainability, 11(5), 1462. <u>https://doi.org/10.3390/su11051462</u>
- 3. Amberg, N., & Fogarassy, C. (2019). Green consumer behavior in the cosmetics market. *Resources*, 8(3), 137. <u>https://doi.org/10.3390/resources8030137</u>
- 4. American University. (2020, July 23). Qualitative vs. quantitative research: Comparing the methods and strategies for education research. American University School of Education. https://soeonline.american.edu/blog/qualitative-vs-quantitative/
- Arce Salazar, H., Oerlemans, L., & van Stroe-Biezen, S. (2012). Social influence on sustainable consumption: Evidence from a behavioural experiment. *Journal of Consumer Behaviour*, 11(4), 149-157. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1470-6431.2012.01110.x
- 6. Armitage, C.J., Conner, M.T., 1999. Distinguishing perceptions of control from self-effi- cacy: predicting consumption of a low-fat diet using the theory of planned behavior. J. Appl. Social. Psychol. 29 (1), 72–90)
- Bhardwaj, A. K., Garg, A., Ram, S., Gajpal, Y., & Zheng, C. (2020). Research trends in green product for the environment: A bibliometric perspective. *International Journal of Environmental Research and Public Health*, 17(22), 8469. <u>https://doi.org/10.3390/ijerph17228469</u>
- Bucklin, L. P., Ramaswamy, V., & Majumdar, S. K. (1996). Analyzing channel structures of business markets via the structure-output paradigm. International Journal of Research in Marketing, 13(1), 73-87. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/0167-8116(95)00035-6</u>
- 9. Chan, R. Y. (2001). Determinants of Chinese consumers' green purchase behavior. Psychology & Marketing 18 (4), 389-413.
- Chen, Y. S., & Chang, C. H. (2012). Enhance green purchase intentions. *Management Decision*, 50(3), 502-520. <u>https://doi.org/10.1108/00251741211216250</u>
- 11. Collins, M. (2014). Consumers' Buying Behavior Towards Green Products: An Exploratory Study. International Journal of Management Research and Business Strategy, 3(1), 188-197.
- 12. Davis-Bundrage M.R., Soyoung K. (2012). Predicting Purchases of Eco-Beauty Products: A Qualitative Meta-Analysis, Proceedings of the Atlantic Marketing. <u>http://atlanticmarketingassociation.com/</u> (Accessed on 7th May 2024).
- 13. Dean, M., Raats, M.M., Shepherd, R., 2012. The role of self-identity, past behaviour
- 14. Delistavrou, A., & Tilikidou, I. (2022). Consumers' Intentions to Buy Cosmetics and Detergents with Ingredients Made from Recycled CO2. *Sustainability*, 14(23), 16069. <u>https://doi.org/10.3390/su142316069</u>
- 15. Eagly, A.H., Chaiken, S., 2007. The advantages of an inclusive definition of attitude. Social. Cogn. 25 (5), 582–602.
- 16. East, R. (1997), Consumer Behaviour: Advances and Applications in Marketing, Prentice-Hall, Hemel Hempstead.
- 17. ElHaffar, G., Durif, F., & Dubé, L. (2020). Towards closing the attitude-intention-behavior gap in green consumption: A narrative review of the literature and an overview of future research directions. *Journal of Cleaner Production*, 122556. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jclepro.2020.122556</u>
- Ellen, P. S., Wiener, J. L., & Cobb-Walgren, C. (1991). The role of perceived consumer effectiveness in motivating environmentally conscious behaviors. *Journal of Public Policy & Marketing*, 10(2), 102-117. <u>https://www.jstor.org/stable/30000238</u>
- 19. Ellen, P.S., Wiener, J.L., Cobb-Walgren, C., 1991. The role of perceived consumer effec- tiveness in motivating environmentally conscious behaviors. J. Pub. Policy Mark. 10 (2), 102–117.
- Enneking, U., Neumann, C., & Henneberg, S. (2006). How important intrinsic and extrinsic product attributes affect purchase decision. *Food Quality and Preference*, 17(1-2), 133-138. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.foodqual.2005.09.008</u>
- 21. European Parliament. (2018). *Reducing carbon emissions: EU targets and measures*. Retrieved from <u>https://www.europarl.europa.eu/topics/en/article/20180305STO99003/reducing-carbon-emissions-eu-targets-and-policies</u>
- 22. Gleim, M., & Lawson, S. J. (2014). Spanning the gap: an examination of the factors leading to the green gap. *Journal of Consumer Marketing*, *31*(7), 503-512. <u>https://doi.org/10.1108/JCM-05-2014-0988</u>.
- Gorton, M., Tocco, B., Yeh, C.-H., & Hartmann, M. (2021). What determines consumers' use of eco-labels? Taking a close look at label trust. *Ecological Economics*, 189, 107173. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.ecolecon.2021.107173</u>

- 24. Grappe, C. G., Lombart, C., Louis, D., & Durif, F. (2021). "Not tested on animals": How consumers react to cruelty-free cosmetics proposed by manufacturers and retailers? *International Journal of Retail & Distribution Management*, 49(11), 1532-1553. <u>https://doi.org/10.1108/IJRDM-12-2020-0489</u>
- 25. Grewal, D., Iyer, G. R., & Levy, M. (2003). Internet retailing: enablers, limiters and market consequences. *Journal of Business Research*, 56(7), 703-713. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/S0148-2963(02)00348-X</u>
- 26. Ham, M., Jeger, M., & Frajman Ivkovic, A. (2015). The role of subjective norms in forming the intention to purchase green food. Economics Research- Ekonomska Istrazivanja, 28(1), 738-748.
- 27. Han, H., Hsu, L.-T., Sheu, C., 2010. Application of the Theory of Planned Behaviour to
- 28. Hofstede Insights. (n.d.). *Country comparison tool*. Retrieved from <u>https://www.hofstede-insights.com/country-comparison-tool?countries=greece%2Cnetherlands</u>
- Hofstede, G., 2011. Dimensionalizing Cultures: the Hofstede Model in Context. Online Read. Psychol. Cult. 2 (1). <u>http://dx.doi.org/10.9707/2307-0919.1014</u>.
- Indriani, I. A. D., Rahayu, M., & Hadiwidjojo, D. (2019). The influence of environmental knowledge on green purchase intention: The role of attitude as mediating variable. *International Journal of Multicultural* and Multireligious Understanding, 6(2), 627-635. <u>http://dx.doi.org/10.18415/ijmmu.v6i2.706</u>
- Jans, L. (2020). Changing environmental behavior from the bottom up: The formation of proenvironmental social identities. *Journal of Environmental Psychology*, 72, Article 101531. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jenvp.2020.101531</u>
- 32. Joshi, Y., & Rahman, Z. (2015). Factors Affecting Green Purchase Behaviour and Future Research Directions. *International Strategic Management Review*, 3(1-2), 128-143. doi: 10.1016/j.ism.2015.04.001
- 33. Joshi, Y.; Rahman, Z. Factors affecting green purchase behavior and future research directions. *Int. Strat. Manag. Rev.* **2015**, *3*, 128–143. [CrossRef]
- Kidwell, B., & Jewell, R. D. (2003). An Examination of Perceived Behavioral Control: Internal and External Influences on Intention. *Psychology and Marketing*, 20(7), 625-642. https://doi.org/10.1002/mar.10089
- 35. Kim, H.Y., Chung, J.E., 2011. Consumer purchase intention for organic personal care products. J. Consumer Mark. 28 (1), 40-47.
- Kim, Y. J., Njite, D., & Hancer, M. (2013). Anticipated emotion in consumers' intentions to select ecofriendly restaurants: Augmenting the theory of planned behavior. *International Journal of Hospitality Management*, 34, 255-262. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.ijhm.2013.04.004</u>
- 37. Kluchhohn, F., Strodtbeck, F., 1961. Variations in Value Orientations. Peterson, Evanston, IL.
- 38. Kotchen, M., Reiling, S., 2000. Environmental attitudes, motivations, and contingent Manag. 31, 325-334.
- 39. Lange, F., & Dewitte, S. (2019). Cognitive flexibility and pro-environmental behaviour: A multimethod approach. *European Journal of Personality*, *33*(3), 488-505. <u>https://doi.org/10.1002/per.2204</u>
- 40. Leonidou, L.C., Leonidou, C.N., Kvasova, O., 2010. Antecedents and outcomes of consumer environmentally friendly attitudes and behavior. J. Mark. Manag. 26 (Nos 13–14), 1319–1344.
- 41. Marketing Dictionary. (n.d.). Purchase intention. Retrieved from https://marketingdictionary.org/p/purchase-intention/
- Marvi, M. H., Minbashrazgah, M. M., Zarei, A., & Baghini, G. S. (2020). Knowledge foundation in green purchase behaviour: Multidimensional scaling method. *Cogent Business & Management*, 7(1), Article 1773676. <u>https://doi.org/10.1080/23311975.2020.1773676</u>
- 43. McCarty, J., Shrum, L., 1994. The recycling of solid wastes: personal values, value orientations, and attitudes about recycling as antecedents of recycling behavior. J. Bus. Res. 30, 53–62.
- 44. McNeish, D. (2014). Exploratory Factor Analysis with Small Samples and Missing Data. *Behavior Research Methods, 46(2), 434–446. <u>https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC4205511/</u>
- 45. Mende, M., Scott, M.L., Bitner, M.J., Ostrom, A.L., 2017. Activating consumers for better service coproduction outcomes through eustress: the interplay of firm-assigned workload, service literacy, and organizational support. J. Pub. Policy Mark. 36 (1), 137–155.
- 46. Mishra, S., Sarkar, U., Taraphder, S., & Datta, S. (2017). Principal Component Analysis. *International Journal of Livestock Research*, January 2017. DOI:10.5455/ijlr.20170415115235.
- 47. Money Review. (2021) Ανάπτυξη και βιωσιμότητα: Πού βρίσκεται η Ελλάδα [Development and sustainability: Where is Greece?]. Retrieved from <u>https://www.moneyreview.gr/green-economy/52776/anaptyxi-kai-viosimotita-poy-vrisketai-i-ellada/</u>
- 48. Oppermann, M., 1995. *Travel life cycle. Ann. Tour. Res.* 22 (3), 535–552.organic food. J. Appl. Soc. Psychol. 42 (3), 669–688.
- Papadopoulos, A., Poulis, A., Theodoridis, P., & Kalampakas, A. (2023). Influencing green purchase intention through eco labels and user-generated content. *Sustainability*, 15(1), 764. <u>https://doi.org/10.3390/su15010764</u>

- Park, H. J., & Lin, L. M. (2019). Exploring attitude-behavior gap in sustainable consumption: comparison of recycled and upcycled fashion products. *Journal of Business Research*, 94, 276-286. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jbusres.2018.08.025</u>
- Paul, J., Modi, A., & Patel, J. (2015). Predicting green product consumption using theory of planned behavior and reasoned action. *Journal of Retailing and Consumer Services*, 29, 123-134. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jretconser.2015.11.006</u>
- 52. Ritchie, H., Roser, M., & Rosado, P. (2020). *CO₂ and Greenhouse Gas Emissions*. Our World in Data. Retrieved from <u>https://ourworldindata.org/co2-emissions</u>
- 53. Saleem B., Recker A. (2014). The Effects of Consumer Knowledge and Values on Attitudes and Purchase Intentions: A Quantitative Study of Organic Personal Care Products Among German Female Consumers, Master thesis, Umeå School of Business and Economics.
- Schuitema, G., & De Groot, J. I. M. (2015). Green consumerism: The influence of product attributes and values on purchasing intentions. *Journal of Consumer Behaviour*, 14, 57–69. <u>https://doi.org/10.1002/cb.1501</u>
- Sharma, P., 2010. Measuring personal cultural orientations: scale development and validation. J. Acad. Mark. Sci. 38 (6), 787–806
- 56. Sreen, N., Purbey, S., & Sadarangani, P. H. (2018). Impact of culture, behavior, and gender on green purchase intention. *Journal of Retailing and Consumer Services*, 41, 177-189.
- 57. Tan, B.C.; Lau, T.C. Green purchase behavior: Examining the influence of green environmental attitude, perceived consumer effectiveness and specific green purchase attitude. *Aust. J. Basic Appl. Sci.* **2011**, *5*, 559–567.
- Taufique, K. M. R., Polonsky, M. J., Vocino, A., & Siwar, C. (2019). Measuring consumer understanding and perception of eco-labelling: Item selection and scale validation. *International Journal of Consumer Studies*, 43(2), 298-314. <u>https://doi.org/10.1111/ijcs.12510</u>
- The Ninh Nguyen, Antonio Lobo, Steven Greenland, 2017. "The influence of cultural values on greenpurchase behavior", Marketing Intelligence & Planning, Vol. 35Issue: pp. 3377–3396, doi: http://:doi.org.10.1108/MIP-08-2016-013.
- 60. Tsakiridou E., Tsakiridou H., Mattas K., Arvaniti E. (2010). Effects of animal welfare standards on consumers' food choices. Food Economics Acta Agricult Scand C, 7 (2-4): 234-244.
- 61. U.S. Department of Commerce. (n.d.). Greece eCommerce. International Trade Administration. Retrieved 8 May 2024, from <u>https://www.trade.gov/country-commercial-guides/greece-ecommerce</u>
- 62. United Nations Environment Programme. (n.d.). Sustainable consumption and production policies. UNEP UN Environment Programme. Retrieved from <u>https://www.unep.org/explore-topics/resource-</u><u>efficiency/what-we-do/sustainable-consumption-and-production-policies</u> valuation of nonuser values: a case study involving endangered species. *Ecological Economics.* 32, 93–107.
- 63. Varshneya, Geetika, Pandey, Shivendra K., Das, Gopal, 2017. Impact of Social Influence and Green Consumption Values on Purchase Intention of Organic Clothing: a Study on Collectivist Developing *Economy. Glob. Bus. Rev.* 18 (2), 478–492. http://dx.doi.org/10.1177/0972150916668620
- Wak, L. E., Yoon, S. W., & Kim, Y. (2020). Genetically modified crops' environmental impact and trust in eco-labels. *Australasian Marketing Journal*, 28(3), Article e013. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.ausmj.2020.06.013</u>
- 65. Wijekoon, R., & Sabri, M. F. (2021). Determinants that influence green product purchase intention and behavior: A literature review and guiding framework. *Sustainability*, *13*(11), 6219. https://doi.org/10.3390/su13116219
- 66. Wu, K.-S., & Teng, Y.-M. (2011). Applying the extended theory of planned behavior to predict the intention of visiting a green hotel. *African Journal of Business Management*, 5(17), 7579-7587. <u>https://doi.org/10.5897/AJBM11.684</u>
- Yadav, R., & Pathak, G. S. (2016). Young consumers' intention towards buying green products in a developing nation: Extending the theory of planned behavior. *Journal of Cleaner Production*, 135, 732-739. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jclepro.2016.06.120</u>
- 68. Yeon Kim H., Chung J.E. (2011). Consumer purchase intention for organic personal care products. *Journal* of Consumer Marketing, 28 (1): 40-47, doi: 10.1108/07363761111101930
- 69. Yoo, B., Donthu, N., Lenartowicz, T., 2011. Measuring Hofstede's five dimensions of cultural values at the individual level: development and validation of CVSCALE. *Journal International Consumer Marketing*. 23 (Nos 3–4), 193–210.
- Zhou, Y., Thøgersen, J., Ruan, Y., Huang, G., 2013. The moderating role of human values in planned behaviour: the case of Chinese consumers' intention to buy organic food. *Journal Consumer Marketing* 30 (4), 335–344.

APPENDIX A

Q3 How old are you?

- 0 18-25 (1)
- 0 26-33 (2)
- 0 34-41 (3)
- 0 42-49 (4)
- 0 50-57 (5)
- 0 58-65 (6)
- >66 (7)

Q4 What is your current educational background

O High School (1)

O Bachelor's (2)

```
O Master's (MSc) (3)
```

O PhD (4)

Q5 Whats your gender

O Woman (1)

O Man (2)

Q6 Which of the following is your yearly income

<10,000(1)

0 10,000-20,000 (2)

○ 20,000-30,000 (3)

0 30,000-40,000 (4)

○ 40,000-50,000 (5)

0 60,000-70,000 (6)

>70,000 (7)

Attitude towards green products (McCarty and Shrum, 1994)

Q7 Please respond to the best of your knowledge

\bigcirc	
0	
\bigcirc	
0	
	0

Subjective norms (Armitage and Conner, 1999)

Q8 Please respond to the best of your knowledge

	Strongly Disagree(1)	Disagree (2)	Neither agree nor disagree (3)	Agree (4)	Strongly Agree (5)
People who are important to me thinks that I should buy green products(1)	0	\bigcirc	0	0	\bigcirc
My interaction with people influences me to buy green products (2)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
My acquaintances would approve of my decision to buy green products (3)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc

Perceived Behavioural Control (Armitage and Conner, 1999)

Q9 Please respond to the best of your knowledge

	Strongly Disagree (1)	Disagree(2)	Neither agree nor disagree (3)	Agree (4)	Strongly Agree (5)
It is entirely my decision to buy green products(1)	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
I cannot pay more to buy green products® (2)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
I require a lot of time to search for green products® (3)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
I am confident about credibility of green product labels (ex: energy efficient rating such as 5-star energy efficient) (4)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	0	0

Green purchase intention (Armitage and Conner, 1999)

Q10 Please respond to the best of your knowledge

	Strongly Disagree (1)	Disagree (2)	Neither agree nor disagree (3)	Agree (4)	Strongly Agree (5)
I intend to buy green products (1)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
I plan to purchase green products(2)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
I will purchase green products in my next purchase (3)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	0

Collectivism (Sharma, 2010)

Q11 Please respond to the best of your knowledge

	Strongly Disagree (1)	Disagree (2)	Neither agree nor disagree (3)	Agree (4)	Strongly Agree(5)
The well-being of my group members is important for me (1)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
Individuals should only pursue their goals after considering the welfare of the group(2)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc

I work hard for the goals of a group, even if it does not result in personal recognition (3)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
Family members should stick together, even if they do not agree(4)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
I enjoy sharing items and spending time with my group members (5)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
People who are important to me want me to buy green products(6)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc

Long term orientation(Yoo et. Al, 2011)

Q12 Please respond to the best of your knowledge

	Strongly Disagree (1)	Disagree (2)	Neither agree nor disagree (3)	Agree (4)	Strongly Agree(5)
I tend to use my money carefully in present so that I can save it for future (1)	0	0	0	0	0
Failure does not stop me from trying again and again(2)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
I work hard for success in future(3)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
I would like to be secure in the future and hence I prefer long term planning(4)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
I don't mind giving up today's fun for success in the future(5)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc

Man-nature orientation (Chan, 2001)

Q13 Please respond to the best of your knowledge

	Strongly Disagree (1)	Disagree (2)	Neither agree nor disagree (3)	Agree (4)	Strongly Agree(5)
Human beings are only part of nature (1)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
It is important for me to understand the ways of nature and	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc

act accordingly(2)					
I should maintain harmony with nature(3)	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc

Eco-literacy

Q14 Please respond to the best of your knowledge

	Strongly Disagree (1)	Disagree (2)	Neither agree nor disagree (3)	Agree (4)	Strongly Agree(5)
I have good knowledge about environmental issues. (1)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
I know a great deal about environmental matters. (2)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
I know a lot of about environmentally friendly products sold in the marketplace. (3)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
I am comfortable reading environmental safety information on product labels without any assistance.(4)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	0	0

Environmental Concern

Q15 Please respond to the best of your knowledge

	Strongly Disagree (1)	Disagree (2)	Neither agree nor disagree (3)	Agree (4)	Strongly Agree(5)
Environmental problems are affecting my life personally. (1)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
I take an active part in an environmental organization.(2)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc
I try towards improving the enviroment in my daily life (3)	0	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc	\bigcirc

Part 2: Conjoint analysis

Choice set 1



Translation:

Shampoo 1: Cruelty-free, 10, Biodegradable bottle, Online stores Shampoo 2: Conventional, 7, Refill pouch, Drug stores

Q18 Choose one of the two shampoo's

 \bigcirc Shampoo 1 (1)

 \bigcirc Shampoo 2 (2)

Choice set 2



Translation:

Shampoo 1: Conventional, 7, plastic bottle, online stores Shampoo 2: Vegan, 4, biodegradable, supermarket

Choose one of the two shampoo's

 \bigcirc Shampoo 1 (1)

 \bigcirc Shampoo 2 (2)

Choice set 3



Translation:

Shampoo 1: Vegan, 10, plastic bottle, drug store Shampoo 2: Cruelty-free, 7, Biodegradable, online stores

Choose one of the two shampoo's

 \bigcirc Shampoo 1 (1)

 \bigcirc Shampoo 2 (2)

Choice set 4



Translation:

Shampoo 1: Cruelty-free, 4, plastic bottle, drug store Shampoo 2: Vegan, 4, Refill pouch, Online stores

Choose one of the two shampoos'

 \bigcirc Shampoo 1 (1)

 \bigcirc Shampoo 2 (2)

Choice set 5



Translation:

Shampoo 1: Conventional, 7, biodegradable, supermarket Shampoo 2: Cruelty-free, 4, refill pouch, drug store Choose one of the two shampoo's

 \bigcirc Shampoo 1 (1)

 \bigcirc Shampoo 2 (2)

Choice set 6



Translation:

Shampoo 1: Vegan, 7, Biodegradable bottle, drug store Shampoo 2: Cruelty-free, 10, refill pouch, supermarket

Choose one of the two shampoo's

 \bigcirc Shampoo 1 (1)

O Shampoo 2 (2)

Choice set 7



Translation:

Shampoo 1: Vegan, 7, plastic bottle, online Shampoo 2: Conventional, 10, biodegradable bottle, drug store

Choose one of the two shampoo's

 \bigcirc Shampoo 1 (1)

 \bigcirc Shampoo 2 (2)

Choice set 8



Translation:

Shampoo 1: Cruelty-free, 7, refill pouch, drug store, Shampoo 2: Conventional, 4, plastic bottle, online stores

Choose one of the two shampoo's

 \bigcirc Shampoo 1 (1)

O Shampoo 2 (2)

APPENDIX B

Adjusted Raw Data from missing values keeping the important variables for each part of the analysis.

Part 1: Sample of Data- Before inserting in SPSS

ne Insert	Draw	Page	Layou	it F	ormula	IS	Data	Revie	ew	View	Auto	omate	•																QCe	mment	ts 🚺	🖻 SI
× X	Aptos Na	arrow (Bo	d ~	11	• A*	A	Ξ	= =	Ĭ	~ ~	即,	•	Gene	al			•		• [- -	-	5	Insert v	Σ	Ž Ž	••)	0.		- ¹⁰	B	3	
te 🍼 I	B I	<u>U</u> •	⊞ •	¢.	~ <u>A</u> ·	·	=	= =		<u>=</u>	E .	- 1	CCC ~	%	,	38 -9	8	Conditi Format	ting a	Format Is Table	Cell Styles	1	Format v	\$	v Sort	& F	ind &	Se	nsitivity	Add-	ins	Analy Date
2 \$ ×	~ f	100																														
	0	1						A	e	. 0	P	Q			1	u .	v	W	1		1. M		AC AD	N	н	A0	API	Al	AJ AI	AL.	A11	AN
a Responselo V Age	• Educati •	ps ga Sendar = X Inco	Q7.1	· ATTER ·	ATT(3) - A	177.4 177.40 💌 1	08.1 08 5N1 7 5N	2 08.3	· FRC	PBC3	PRCS T	09,4 P8C4 -	Q18,1	Q18.2	Q10,3 OR3 •	0111	011,3	QTLA C	000 A (*)	Q11.5 Q1 Over5 T Dee	6 T LTO 1	· L10 2	Q12.8 Q12.4	Q12.8	913.1 T	NO 2 - 1	HN08 - 67	11 - P	14.2 Q14.5	014.4	1015_1	603
R_ROOWIVLEH	SI 11 1																			2.1									2			
8.27kr#L1150	1		1	<u> </u>	-	- 1	- 1		-	-	1 1		-		- 1	- 1	- 1		- 1		- 1	1	1	-	1 1	- 1	-1		-1-	-		-
0 SPEA	1 1		7		• •						5 5									. 4			* *	3	4 6						1 1	4
R RIKINI			7								2 2									4	4				5 2						4 7	2
R_BANAPASSEN																																
R SRLABURAD	, ,		-			- 1	- 1	-	-	-				,	•				- *	•	,	-		•				- 1		-		-
Ryyi	1 2	1	1		8 8	2	2			4	4 4	4	3	2	- 2	- 4		4			3		4 4	4	4 4	- 4		4	4	3	5	8
R_2R3URVIDNA EASYM				1 A							2 A		à a					8 - S.										1.1				
R_1)Wg6vGis8																																
puN 8. Arbitranditrit	1 2		1	4	4 4		- 2			4	3 2				- 4	4					3	8	4 5	5	5 4	- 4	4	- 2		4	1 1	*
8	1 2	1		4						4	2 2	1	1					4		4	2	4	8 2	3	2 8		2	4			4 4	4
8,7Bigby3WbiC													1 8			- L		1 4				1.1										
R_1CkiBecMpH	1		1	1	1 1	- 1	- 1	- 1-	-	1	1 1		-		- 1	- 1	-		- 1	-	- 1	1	1 1	1	1	- 1	- 1			-	-	1
Spille	2 3			4				2	3		3 2	2	-				,			4	3	8	* *	4	3 4		4		3	4	1	ŧ
ekgOn		1		4			- 2		4	4	3 3		de la		0			a											2	a	1 1	
R_1PwW2F1NW																																
8.5769755+75						- 1	•	-			· ·					- 1			- 1	•	-	1		•	• •					-	-	-
WPVs	3 3	1	5	1	4 4	4		4	4	4	3 2			4	- 4				4	8	4	4	4 6	4	4 8			4	4	4	4)	1
R_2016Q47xeligh			1										1 0					6 74														
R_2d2StAVOgV																																
1247	3 5		1	4	4 4		3	8	4	8	2 2	4	1	4		4		1 1			8	4	4 4	4	4 4	4	4	3		8	4	4
CV	2 2			4	• •					5	2 2		1							5		4	4 4	4	4 2			4	4	4	4 7	2
8_81veClibQFV	3 U		<u>.</u>						S. 1				1. 1					1. 72			<u>_</u>	1 1								1.1		
R. SVITp2001AIR			1	1		- 1	- 1	-		-		- 1	-			- 1	-	- 1	- 1		•			•	- 1	- 1	-	- 1		-	-	-
div	8 2		2		4 4		3		3	4	3 3			3							3	2	4 4	3	3 3					4	4 9	1
ALCONSTITUTE																																
R_2020+5-m21																																
AQSOF	2 2		,		• •		- 1				3 3					- 1				,				•	• •			- 1	- 1	-		
63664	2 1			4						4	5 2										4			4	4 1					4	1 2	a :
R_ENNPYTAEAV																																
R_THTOJBFEITE	1		1	1		- 1		- 1		1	1 1					- 1			- 1		-	1	1 1	1	1 1			- 1	- 1	1	-	-
SYMK	1 1	. 1	1	4	5 5			4		8	8 4		1 4		- 4			4				4	5 5	5	4 8			4			4	#
14/1	2 2										2 2		1 3											2	4 8			4		4	4 8	2
R_EV/3ft/(MOs																																
R #FelgBxQnn		-	1		- 1	- 1	- 1	- 1-	-				-		- 1	-1			- 1		-	1		· ·		- 1				-	-	-
1PCB0	2 2	1	3	4	4 4	4	3		. 8	3	5 3	4	1	3						5	3	8	5 5	4	3 4		4			4	4 2	2
n, Three and get																					2											2
R_TK195G3W/S																																

Part 1 Sample of Data SPSS and combined scores and reversed questions bjective_Norms Q9.2, reversed PBC PC Coll_1.4.5 Coll_2.6.3 PLTO_2.3.5 PLTO_1.4 M NO PLL Subjective_Nor

| Attitude | Subjective_Norms | Q9_2_reversed | Q9_3_reversed

 | 🛷 PBC
 | 🔗 GPI | Coll_1_4_5 | Coll_2_6_3 | LTO_2_3_5 | & LTO_1_4 | 🔗 MNO
 | 🖋 EL | 🔗 LEC | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
|--|--|---
--
--
--
--
--
--
---|---|---
---|--|--|---|---|---
--|--|--|---|---|---|---|---|--|--|--|--|--|---|---|--|--
--|--|---|---|--|---|--|---|--|--|--
---|--|--|--|--|---|--|--|--|--|--|---|---|---|--|--|---
--|--|---|---|---|--|--|--|--|---|---|--|--|--|--|--|--|---|---
--|--|--|--|--|--|----------------------------|--|--|--|--|---|--|---
--|--|--|---|---|---|----------------------------|--|
| | | |

 |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 3.75 | 3.33 | 1.00 | 3.00

 | 3.25
 | 3.67 | 4.33 | 4.67 | 4.00 | 4.00 | 1.67
 | 2.50 | 1.33 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 3.75 | 3.33 | 1.00 | 3.00

 | 2.50
 | 4.00 | 4.00 | 3.67 | 4.00 | 3.50 | 4.33
 | 3.00 | 3.67 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 5.00 | 4.33 | 4.00 | 3.00

 | 4.00
 | 4.00 | 4.67 | 4.67 | 5.00 | 5.00 | 3.67
 | 4.00 | 2.67 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 3.75 | 2.67 | 4.00 | 3.00

 | 3.25
 | 2.67 | 4.00 | 2.67 | 5.00 | 3.50 | 3.67
 | 3.00 | 2.33 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.50 | 2.67 | 2.00 | 2.00

 | 3.00
 | 2.33 | 4.67 | 3.67 | 4.00 | 4.50 | 4.00
 | 3.50 | 3.00 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 3.50 | 2.67 | 2.00 | 4.00

 | 3.75
 | 2.00 | 4.67 | 3.33 | 3.67 | 4.50 | 2.67
 | 1.50 | 3.33 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 4.00 | 3.00 | 3.00 | 4.00

 | 3.50
 | 3.33 | 4.67 | 3.00 | 4.00 | 4.00 | 4.00
 | 3.00 | 2.67 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 3.75 | 2.67 | 4.00 | 4.00

 | 3.50
 | 3.00 | 3.67 | 3.00 | 2.33 | 3.50 | 2.67
 | 4.75 | 4.33 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 3.50 | 3.33 | 3.00 | 3.00

 | 3.00
 | 3.67 | 3.00 | 3.00 | 2.67 | 2.50 | 2.67
 | 3.50 | 2.33 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 4.25 | 2.67 | 3.00 | 4.00

 | 3.25
 | 4.00 | 3.67 | 3.00 | 3.67 | 3.50 | 4.00
 | 3.25 | 3.33 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 4.25 | 3.00 | 3.00 | 3.00

 | 3.25
 | 3.00 | 4.67 | 3.33 | 3.67 | 3.50 | 4.00
 | 2.25 | 2.67 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 4.75 | 4.00 | 2.00 | 3.00

 | 3.25
 | 4.00 | 4.00 | 4.00 | 4.00 | 4.00 | 4.33
 | 4.00 | 2.00 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 3.25 | 4.00 | 3.00 | 4.00

 | 3.75
 | 4.00 | 4.67 | 4.67 | 4.33 | 4.00 | 5.00
 | 4.00 | 1.33 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 3.50 | 3.00 | 4.00 | 3.00

 | 3.25
 | 3.33 | 3.67 | 3.67 | 3.67 | 4.00 | 3.67
 | 2.25 | 2.67 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 4.00 | 3.53 | 4.00 | 4.00

 | 4.25
 | 4.33 | 3.33 | 2.33 | 4.00 | 4.00 | 4.00
 | 2.75 | 3.33 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 4.50 | 4.07 | 4.00 | 4.00

 | 4.50
 | 4.00 | 5.00 | 4.33 | 4.00 | 4.00 | 4.00
 | 4.00 | 3.33 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 4.50 | 4.00 | 3.00 | 3.00

 | 3.25
 | 3.07 | 5.00 | 4.33 | 3.00 | 3.00 | 3.33
 | 3.23 | 1.67 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 5.25 | 2.07 | 3.00 | 3.00

 | 3.23
 | 3.00 | 4.07 | 4.00 | 3.07 | 2.50 | 3.00
 | 3.73 | 2.33 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 3.00 | 4.00 | 4.00 | 3.00

 | 3.30
 | 4.07 | 4.00 | 4.00 | 4.00 | 4.50 | 4.00
 | 3.73 | 2.07 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 4.30 | 3.07 | 3.00 | 3.00

 | 3.23
 | 4.00 | 4.00 | 4.53 | 4.00 | 2 50 | 4.00
 | 2 75 | 3.00 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 4.00 | 3.00 | 4.00 | 4.00

 | 4.25
 | 4 33 | 5.00 | 3.67 | 4.00 | 4.00 | 3.67
 | 4.00 | 2.67 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 4.75 | 4.33 | 3.00 | 2.00

 | 3.00
 | 4.00 | 4.00 | 4.00 | 4.67 | 4.50 | 4.33
 | 4.00 | 2.37 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 4.55 | 4.55 | 5.00 | 100

 |
 | 1.00 | 4.00 | 1.00 | 4.07 | 0.50 | 1.55
 | 4.00 | 2.55 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| LEC | V Ln_GPI V Lr | 1_ATT 🛷 Ln_SN | Ln_PBC

 | PBC2
 | PBC 3 | InEL | ✓ InColl_1 | ✓ InColl_2 | <pre>// LnLTO_1</pre> | InLTO_2
 | LnMNO | LnLEC | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 1.33 | 1.30 | 1.32 1 | .20 1.18

 | 2.00
 | 4.00 | .92 | 1.47 | 1.54 | 1.39 | 1.39
 | .5 | 1 .29 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 3.67 | 1.39 | 1.32 1 | .20 .92

 | 2.00
 | 2.50 | 1.10 | 1 30 | 1 30 | 1 30 | 1 25
 | 1.4 | 7 1 2 0 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| | | |

 |
 | | | 1.35 | 1.50 | 1.33 | 1.23
 | 1.4 | / 1.50 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67 | 1.39 | 1.61 1 | .47 1.39

 | 3.50
 | 3.50 | 1.39 | 1.54 | 1.54 | 1.55 | 1.61
 | 1.3 | 0 .98 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33 | 1.39
.98 | 1.61 1
1.32 | .47 1.39
.98 1.18

 | 3.50
 | 3.50 | 1.39 | 1.55 | 1.54 | 1.61 | 1.61
 | 1.3 | 0 .98
0 .85 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00 | 1.39
.98
.85 | 1.61 1
1.32
.92 | .47 1.39
.98 1.18
.98 1.10

 | 3.50
3.50
2.00
 | 3.50 | 1.39
1.10
1.25 | 1.55
1.54
1.39
1.54 | 1.50
1.54
.98
1.30 | 1.61
1.61
1.39 | 1.61
1.25
1.50
 | 1.3 | 7 1.30 0 .98 0 .85 9 1.10 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33 | 1.39
.98
.85
.69 | 1.61 1
1.32
.92
1.25 | .47 1.39
.98 1.18
.98 1.10
.98 1.32

 | 3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
 | 3.50
3.50
3.00
4.00 | 1.39
1.10
1.25
.41 | 1.55
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.54 | 1.50
1.54
.98
1.30
1.20 | 1.55
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30 | 1.25
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.50
 | 1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3 | 7 1.30 0 .98 0 .85 9 1.10 8 1.20 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67 | 1.39
.98
.85
.69
1.20 | 1.61 1
1.32
.92
1.25
1.39 1 | .47 1.39 .98 1.18 .98 1.10 .98 1.32 .10 1.25

 |
3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50 | 3.50
3.50
3.00
4.00
3.50 | 1.39
1.10
1.25
.41 | 1.55
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.54
1.54 | 1.50
1.54
.98
1.30
1.20
1.10 | 1.35
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39 | 1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.50
1.39
 | 1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
.9 | 7 1.30 0 .98 0 .85 9 1.10 8 1.20 9 .98 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33 | 1.39
.98
.85
.69
1.20
1.10 | 1.61 1 1.32 | .47 1.39 .98 1.18 .98 1.10 .98 1.32 .10 1.25 .98 1.25

 |
3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50
4.00 | 3.50
3.50
3.00
4.00
3.50
3.50
3.50 | 1.39
1.10
1.25
.41
1.10
1.56 | 1.53
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30 | 1.30
1.54
.98
1.30
1.20
1.10 | 1.39
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
.85 | 1.63
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.50
1.39
1.25
 | 1.30
1.30
1.31
1.32
1.33
1.33
1.33
1.33 | 7 1.30 0 .98 0 .85 9 1.10 8 1.20 9 .98 8 1.47 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.33 | 1.39
.98
.85
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30 | 1.61 1 1.32 | .47 1.39 .98 1.18 .98 1.10 .98 1.32 .10 1.25 .98 1.25 .20 1.10

 |
3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50
4.00
3.00 | 3.50
3.50
4.00
3.50
3.50
3.50
2.50 | 1.39
1.10
1.25
.41
1.10
1.56
1.25 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.10 | 1.30
1.54
.98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10 | 1.33
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
.85
.98 | 1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
.92
 | 1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
.9
1.3
.9
1.3
.9
.9
.9 | 7 1.50 0 .98 0 .85 9 1.10 8 1.20 9 .98 8 1.47 8 .85 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.33
3.33 | 1.39
.98
.85
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39 | 1.61 1 1.32 | 1.1 47 1.39 98 1.18 98 1.10 98 1.32 10 1.25 98 1.25 20 1.10 98 1.18

 |
3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50
4.00
3.00
3.50 | 3.50
3.50
3.00
4.00
3.50
3.00
2.50
3.00
2.50
3.00 | 1.39
1.10
1.25
.41
1.10
1.56
1.25
1.18 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.10
1.30 | 1.54
 | 1.55
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
.85
.98
1.30 | 1.1.5
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.50
1.39
1.25
.92
1.25
 | 1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
9
1.3
9
1.3
9
9
9
1.3 | A.So <li< td=""><td></td></li<> | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.33
3.33
2.67 | 1.39
.98
.85
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.10 | 1.61 1 1.32 | 1.39 98 1.18 98 1.10 98 1.32 10 1.25 98 1.22 20 1.10 98 1.21 1.10 1.25 98 1.25 1.10 1.18

 |
3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50
4.00
3.00
3.50
3.00 | 3.50
3.50
4.00
3.50
3.00
2.50
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00 | 1.39
1.39
1.10
1.25
.41
1.10
1.56
1.25
1.18
.81 | 1.55
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.30 | 1.50
1.54
.98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20 | 1.53
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
.85
.98
1.30
1.30 | 1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.50
1.39
1.25
.92
1.25
1.25
 | 1.3
1.3
1.3
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9 | 1.30 1.30 .98 .85 1.20 .98 1.20 .99 .98 .85 1.20 .90 .98 .91,20 .99 .98 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.33
3.33
2.67
2.00 | 1.39
.98
.85
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.10 | 1.61 1 1.32 | 1.39 98 1.18 98 1.10 98 1.32 10 1.25 98 1.25 20 1.10 98 1.25 10 1.18 98 1.18

 |
3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50
4.00
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
2.50 | 3.50
3.50
3.00
4.00
3.50
3.00
2.50
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.50 | 1.39
1.39
1.10
1.25
41
1.10
1.56
1.25
1.18
81
.39 | 1.55
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.54
1.39 | 1.50
1.54
.98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39 | 1.55
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
 | 1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25

 | 1.3
1.3
1.3
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9 | 7 1.30 0 .98 0 .85 9 1.10 8 1.20 9 .98 8 .1.47 8 .85 9 .98 7 .69 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.33
3.33
2.67
2.00
1.33 | 1.39
98
.85
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.10
1.39
1.39 | 1.61 1 1.32 | 1.33 .98 1.18 .98 1.10 .98 1.32 .10 1.25 .98 1.25 .20 1.10 .98 1.18 .10 1.25 .39 1.18 .10 1.18 .39 1.18 .39 1.32

 |
3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50
4.00
3.50
3.50
3.00
2.50
3.50 | 3.50
3.50
3.00
4.00
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.50
4.00 | 1.39
1.39
1.10
1.25
.41
1.10
1.56
1.25
1.18
.81
1.39 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54 | 1.50
1.54
.98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54 | 1.55
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
85
.98
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.47 | 1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
 | 1.3
1.3
1.3
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9 | 1.30 0 .98 9 .1.0 8 1.20 9 .98 8 .1.47 8 .9 .9 .9 .98 .9 .98 .9 .98 .9 .98 .9 .98 .9 .98 .9 .98 .9 .98 .98 .99 .98 .1.20 .98 .91 .29 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.33
3.33
2.67
2.00
1.33
2.67 | 1.39
.98
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.10
1.39
1.39
1.39 | 1.61 1 1.62 1 1.32 1 1.25 1 1.32 1 1.32 1 1.32 1 1.32 1 1.32 1 1.32 1 1.32 1 1.35 1 1.45 1 1.45 1 1.56 1 1.18 1 1.25 1 | 1 11 98 1.18 998 1.10 998 1.22 10 1.25 988 1.10 988 1.25 988 1.10 98 1.25 98 1.18 10 1.18 39 1.32 10 1.18

 |
3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50
4.00
3.50
3.50
2.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50 | 3.50
3.50
3.00
4.00
3.50
3.00
2.50
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.50
4.00
2.50 | 1.39
1.39
1.10
1.25
.41
1.10
1.56
1.25
1.18
.81
1.39
1.39
1.39 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.39 | 1.54
1.54
.98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54 | 1.53
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
.85
.98
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.30 | 1.61
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
 | 1.4.
1.34
1.34
1.39
.99
1.39
.99
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.43
1.44
1.66
1.30 | 1.30 0 .485 9 1.10 8 1.20 9 .98 8 .477 .689 .1.20 9 .98 7 .69 1 .29 .98 .98 .99 .98 .99 .98 .99 .98 .99 .98 .91 .99 .98 .99 .98 .99 .98 .99 .98 .98 .99 .98 .99 .98 .99 .98 .99 .98 .99 .99 .99 .99 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.33
3.33
2.67
2.00
1.33
2.67
3.33 | 1.39
.98
.85
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.20 | 1.61 1 1.32 2 1.33 1 1.39 1 1.32 1 1.33 1 1.34 1 1.45 1 1.56 1 1.18 1 1.39 1 | 1 1 98 1.18 98 1.10 98 1.32 10 1.32 98 1.25 20 1.10 98 1.25 10 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.13 39 1.32 10 1.18 39 1.32 10 1.18 39 1.32 10 1.18 39 1.32 10 1.18 39 1.32 10 1.18

 |
3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50
4.00
3.50
3.00
2.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
4.00 | 3.55
3.55
3.00
4.00
3.50
3.00
2.50
3.00
3.00
3.50
4.00
2.50
4.00
4.00 | 1.39
1.39
1.10
1.25
4.11
1.10
1.55
1.25
1.18
8.81
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.54 | 1.54
.98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.30
85 | 1.53
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
.85
.98
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.39 | 1.61
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
 | 1.34
1.33
1.33
1.33
1.33
1.33
1.33
1.33 | 7 1.30 9 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.33
2.33
2.67
2.00
1.33
2.67
3.33
2.67
3.33 | 1.39
.98
.85
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.29 | 1.61 1 1.62 1 1.32 2 1.39 1 1.32 1 1.33 1 1.34 1 1.35 1 1.45 1 1.56 1 1.18 1 1.25 1 1.39 1 1.56 1 1.56 1 1.56 1 1.56 1 1.56 1 1.56 1 1.50 1 | 139 98 118 98 118 98 110 98 110 125 20 110 98 118 10 118 39 118 39 118 39 118 39 118 20 118 21 118 22 118 23 118 24 118 25

 |
3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50
4.00
3.50
3.00
2.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
4.00
4.00 | 3.50
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.00
2.50
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3 | 1.39
1.39
1.10
1.25
 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.30 | 1.54
 | 1.51
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
.85
.98
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.39
1.47 | 1.61
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25

 | 1.3
1.3
1.3
.3
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.3
.1.3
.1.3
.1.3
.1.3
.1.3
.1.3
.1.3
.1.3
.1.3
.1.3
.1.3
.1.3
.1.3
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9
.9 | 1.30 0 1.30 9 </td <td></td> | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
3.33
2.67
2.00
1.33
2.67
3.33
3.33
3.33 | 1.39
.98
.85
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.20 | 1.61 1.61 1.62 2 1.23 1.25 1.24 1.25 1.39 1 1.32 1.45 1.45 1 1.45 1 1.26 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.50 1 | 1 1 47 1.39 9.98 1.18 9.98 1.02 9.98 1.25 20 1.10 9.98 1.25 20 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.32 10 1.18 20 1.45 5.4 1.50

 |
3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3 | 3.55
3.55
3.00
4.00
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3 | 1.39
1.39
1.10
1.25
.41
1.10
1.56
1.25
1.18
.81
1.39
1.39
1.39
.81
1.01
1.39 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.20
1.61 | 1.54
.98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.30
.85
1.47 | 1.39
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.39
1.47 | 1.61
1.61
1.50
1.50
1.39
1.25
25
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
 | 1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
9
1.3
9
9
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3 | 1.30 0 38 9 1.10 8 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 <tr< td=""><td></td></tr<> | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
2.67
2.00
1.33
2.67
2.00
1.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33 | 1.39
.98
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.30 | 1.61 1 1.32 2 9.25 1 1.39 1 1.32 1 1.35 1 1.45 1 1.56 1 1.8 1 1.25 1 1.56 1 1.8 1 1.39 1.39 1.39 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 | 139 98 118 98 110 98 110 98 1125 20 110 98 1125 20 118 39 118 39 118 39 118 20 145 54 150 39 18

 |
3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50
4.00
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3 | 3.55
3.55
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00 | 1.39
1.39
1.10
1.25
.41
1.10
1.56
1.25
1.18
.81
1.39
1.39
.81
1.01
1.39
.81
1.01
1.39 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.20
1.61 | 1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.39 | 1.39
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1 |
1.11
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.50
1.39
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.25
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.55
1.59
1.55
1.59
1.55
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1.59
1 | 1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
9
9
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3 | 1.30 0 .48 0 .485 9 .1.0 8 1.20 8 1.47 8 .455 9 .98 1 .29 9 .98 7 .69 1 .29 9 .98 9 .98 1 .29 9 .120 9 .120 9 .120 | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
2.33
2.67
2.00
1.33
2.67
3.33
3.33
1.67
2.33 | 1.39
.98
.85
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.39
1.30 | 1.61 1 1.62 1 1.32 2 1.33 1 1.34 1 1.35 1 1.56 1 1.18 1 1.25 1 1.39 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.8 1 | 113 98 118 98 110 98 110 98 110 98 110 98 111 98 112 98 112 98 110 118 39 113 110 118 39 118 20 145 54 150 39 118 98 118 118 118 118 118 118 118 118 118 118 118 118 118 118 118 118 118 118 <tr t="">
<td>3.50
3.50
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00</td><td>3.55
3.55
3.00
3.00
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.00</td><td>1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.158
1.18
1.19
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.10
1.139
1.10
1.139
1.10
1.12
1.10
1.15
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1</td><td>1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.20
1.61
1.61</td><td>1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.30
85
5
85
1.47
1.47
1.47</td><td>1.59
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
85
.98
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.49
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30</td><td>1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
92
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.45
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50</td><td>1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
9
9
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3</td><td>1.30 0 1.30 9 9 8 1.47 8 1.47 8 1.47 8 1.47 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 1 29 9 1 29 1 20 9 1.20 9 1.20 0 3.120 9 1.20 0 3.120 9 1.20 0 5.11 0 5.11</td><td></td></tr> <tr><td>2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.67
2.00
1.133
2.67
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3</td><td>1.39
.98
.85
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.10
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.10</td><td>1.6 1 1.61 1 1.32 2 1.25 1 1.39 1 1.32 1 1.35 1 1.45 1 1.45 1 1.56 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.61 1</td><td>1 139 98 1.18 98 1.12 98 1.22 10 1.25 98 1.25 20 1.10 10 1.18 39 1.18 10
 1.18 20 1.10 10 1.18 20 1.10 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18</td><td>3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50
3.00
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3</td><td>3.55
3.55
3.50
3.00
2.50
3.00
3.00
3.00
2.50
4.00
4.00
4.50
3.55
3.55
3.00
3.55
3.00
3.55
3.55
3</td><td>1.19
1.19
1.10
1.125
1.125
1.14
1.10
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.157
1.158
1.25
1.159
1.19
1.39
1.39
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1</td><td>1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.54
1.30
1.20
1.61
1.54</td><td>1.54
1.54
.98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.30
1.30
1.30
.85
1.47
1.47
1.47
1.39
1.39</td><td>1.39
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
.85
.98
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.</td><td>1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39</td><td>1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3</td><td>1.30 0 1.30 9 9 8 1.47 8 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 1 29 1 29 1 29 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20<</td><td></td></tr> <tr><td>2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.67
2.60
1.33
2.67
3.33
3.33
1.67
2.33
2.67
3.33
3.33</td><td>1.39
.98
.69
1.20
1.10
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54</td><td>1.6 1 1.32 2 3.25 1 1.39 1 1.32 1 1.35 1 1.45 1 1.45 1 1.56 1 1.18 1 1.39 1 1.30 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.61 1 1.50 1</td><td>1 139 98 1.18 98 1.12 98 1.22 10 1.25 98 1.22 20 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.25 30
1.25</td><td>3.50
3.50
2.00
3.50
4.00
3.50
3.50
2.50
3.50
3.50
4.00
4.00
4.00
3.00
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3</td><td>3.55
3.55
3.00
4.00
2.55
3.00
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00</td><td>1.19
1.10
1.25
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1</td><td>1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.20
1.61
1.61
1.61
1.54
1.54
1.54</td><td>1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.30
.85
1.47
1.47
1.39
1.39
1.39</td><td>1.59
1.61
1.39
1.39
3.55
.98
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1</td><td>1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50</td><td>1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
9
9
9
9
9
9
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3</td><td>1.30 0 3 1.10 9 9 8 1.47 8 1.47 8
 1.47 9 9 9 9 1.20 9 9 1.20 9 9 1.20 9 1.20 0 9 1.20 0 9 1.20 0 9 1.20 0 9 1.20 0 8 9 1.20 0 .51 0 .52 9 .53 9 .54 .55</td><td></td></tr> <tr><td>2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
2.00
1.133
2.67
2.00
1.133
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
2.67
2.23
2.67
3.30
2.67
3.30
2.67
3.30
2.67</td><td>1.39
.98
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.30</td><td>1.61 1 1.62 1 1.32 1 1.33 1 1.32 1 1.33 1 1.32 1 1.33 1 1.34 1 1.45 1 1.45 1 1.18 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.30 1 1.50 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.65 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.50 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.50 1</td><td>1 1 98 1.18 98 1.10 98 1.12 98 1.22 98 1.25 20 1.10 98 1.25 10 1.25 98 1.12 10 1.18 39 1.12 10 1.18 39 1.22 10 1.18 39 1.23 39 1.23 39 1.23 39 1.23 39 1.23 30 1.18 39 1.25</td><td>3.50
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.50
3.00
3.50
3.50</td><td>3.55
3.55
3.50
3.00
4.00
3.55
3.00
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00</td><td>1.10
1.19
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.158
1.18
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.10
1.19
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10</td><td>1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54</td><td>1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.39
1.47
1.47
1.47
1.39
1.39
1.47
1.47</td><td>1.59
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.39
85
.98
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.47
1.39
1.49
1.49
1.49
1.39
1.49
1.39
1.49
1.49
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39</td><td>1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1</td><td>1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9</td><td>1.30 0 3.85 9 9 8 1.47 8 1.47 8 1.47
 8 1.47 9 9 9 9 9 9 1.20 9 9 9 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 1.00 0</td><td></td></tr> <tr><td>2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.33
2.67
2.00
1.133
2.67
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
2.67
2.23
3.33
2.67
3.30
0.200
0.200
2.67</td><td>1.39
98
.85
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54
1.39</td><td>1.6 1 1.61 1.13 92 1 1.25 1 1.32 1 1.33 1 1.34 1 1.45 1 1.45 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.50 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.50 1</td><td>113 113 98 113 98 110 1122 110 1122 110 111</td><td>3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
4.00
4.00
3.00
3.50
3.50
3.50
4.00
4.00
4.00
3.00
3.50
4.00
4.00
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
3.00
3.0</td><td>3.55
3.55
3.60
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
4.0</td><td>1.10
1.19
1.125
1.125
1.14
1.10
1.156
1.18
1.156
1.18
1.15
1.18
1.19
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.13</td><td>1.53
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.20
1.61
1.61
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54</td><td>1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.30
85
1.47
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39</td><td>1.39
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
85
98
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47</td><td>1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1</td><td>1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3</td><td>1.30 0 1.30 9 9 8 1.47 8 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 1 29 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.30 .51 0 .51 0 .69 0 .69 .98 </td><td></td></tr>
<tr><td>2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
2.67
2.00
1.33
2.67
2.00
1.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
2.67
7.23
3.33
3.33
2.67
3.00
2.67
3.00
2.67
3.00
2.67
2.33</td><td>1.39
.98
.69
1.20
1.10
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54
1.39
1.30</td><td>1.6 1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.</td><td>1 1 47 1.39 9.8 1.18 9.8 1.12 10 1.32 10 1.25 9.8 1.25 20 1.10 9.8 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 30 1.18 31 1.22 33 1.18 34 1.50 35 1.18 36 1.25 30 1.18 31 1.25 33 1.25 34 1.25 35 1.25 36 1.25 37 1.45 38 1.25 39 1.25 30 1.28 31 1.25 32 1.25 33 1.25 34 1.25 35 1.25 36 1.25 37</td><td>3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
2.50
3.50
3.50
4.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.0</td><td>3.55
3.55
3.50
3.00
4.00
3.55
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
3.00
3</td><td>1.10
1.10
1.125
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.125
1.125
1.156
1.155
1.155
1.155
1.155
1.158
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132</td><td>1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.20
1.61
1.61
1.61
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.39
1.47
1.39</td><td>1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.30
85
1.47
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39</td><td>1.59
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
</td><td>1.13
1.61
1.25
1.30
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50</td><td>1.44
1.33
1.33
1.33
.94
.94
.94
.94
.94
.94
.94
.94</td><td>7 1.33 0 </td><td></td></tr> <tr><td>2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
2.33
3.33
2.67
2.00
1.13
3.33
2.67
3.33
3.33
1.167
3.33
3.33
2.67
3.30
0.200
2.67
3.30
3.00</td><td>1.39
.98
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.30
1.47
1.39</td><td>1.6 1 1.61 1 1.32 2 9.2 1.139 1.32 1 1.33 1 1.34 1 1.55 1 1.39 1 1.56 1 1.18 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.61 1.61 1.63 1 1.45 1 1.50 1 1.61 1.61 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.50 1</td><td>1 1 98 1.18 98 1.12 98 1.22 98 1.25 20 1.10 98 1.25 20 1.10 98 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.12 10 1.18 39 1.12 10 1.18 39 1.22 10 1.18 39 1.23 39 1.25 30 1.18 39 1.25 30 1.18 39 1.25 30 1.25 31 1.45 32 1.25 33 1.25 34 1.45 35 1.45 36 1.45 37 1.10 38
1.18</td><td>3.50
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.50
3.00
3.50
3.50</td><td>3.55
3.55
3.50
3.00
4.00
3.55
3.00
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
4.50
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3</td><td>1.10
1.19
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.158
1.18
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132</td><td>1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.61
1.61
1.61
1.54
1.39
1.39
1.39</td><td>1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.47
1.47
1.39
1.39
1.47
1.54
1.30
1.39
1.39</td><td>1.39
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.39
85
.98
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.54
1.54</td><td>1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1</td><td>1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9</td><td>7 1.30 0 </td><td></td></tr> | 3.50
3.50
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00 | 3.55
3.55
3.00
3.00
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.00 |
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.158
1.18
1.19
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.10
1.139
1.10
1.139
1.10
1.12
1.10
1.15
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.20
1.61
1.61 | 1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.30
85
5
85
1.47
1.47
1.47 | 1.59
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
85
.98
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.49
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30 | 1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
92
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.45
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50 | 1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
9
9
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3 | 1.30 0 1.30 9 9 8 1.47 8 1.47 8 1.47 8 1.47 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 1 29 9 1 29 1 20 9 1.20 9 1.20 0 3.120 9 1.20 0 3.120 9 1.20 0 5.11 0 5.11
 | | 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.67
2.00
1.133
2.67
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3 | 1.39
.98
.85
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.10
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.10 | 1.6 1 1.61 1 1.32 2 1.25 1 1.39 1 1.32 1 1.35 1 1.45 1 1.45 1 1.56 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.61 1 | 1 139 98 1.18 98 1.12 98 1.22 10 1.25 98 1.25 20 1.10 10 1.18 39 1.18 10 1.18 20 1.10 10 1.18 20 1.10 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 | 3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50
3.00
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3 | 3.55
3.55
3.50
3.00
2.50
3.00
3.00
3.00
2.50
4.00
4.00
4.50
3.55
3.55
3.00
3.55
3.00
3.55
3.55
3 | 1.19
1.19
1.10
1.125
1.125
1.14
1.10
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.157
1.158
1.25
1.159
1.19
1.39
1.39
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.54
1.30
1.20
1.61
1.54 | 1.54
1.54
.98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.30
1.30
1.30
.85
1.47
1.47
1.47
1.39
1.39 | 1.39
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
.85
.98
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1. | 1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39 | 1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3 | 1.30 0 1.30 9 9 8 1.47 8 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 1 29 1 29 1 29 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20< | | 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.67
2.60
1.33
2.67
3.33
3.33
1.67
2.33
2.67
3.33
3.33 | 1.39
.98
.69
1.20
1.10
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54 | 1.6 1 1.32 2 3.25 1 1.39 1 1.32 1 1.35 1 1.45 1 1.45 1 1.56 1 1.18 1 1.39 1 1.30 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.61 1 1.50 1 | 1 139 98 1.18 98 1.12 98 1.22 10 1.25 98 1.22 20 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18
 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.25 30 1.25 | 3.50
3.50
2.00
3.50
4.00
3.50
3.50
2.50
3.50
3.50
4.00
4.00
4.00
3.00
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3 | 3.55
3.55
3.00
4.00
2.55
3.00
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00 | 1.19
1.10
1.25
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.20
1.61
1.61
1.61
1.54
1.54
1.54 | 1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.30
.85
1.47
1.47
1.39
1.39
1.39 | 1.59
1.61
1.39
1.39
3.55
.98
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1 | 1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50 | 1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
9
9
9
9
9
9
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3 | 1.30 0 3 1.10 9 9 8 1.47 8 1.47 8 1.47 9 9 9 9 1.20 9 9 1.20 9 9 1.20 9 1.20 0 9 1.20 0 9 1.20 0 9 1.20 0 9 1.20 0 8 9 1.20 0 .51 0 .52 9 .53 9 .54 .55 | | 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
2.00
1.133
2.67
2.00
1.133
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
2.67
2.23
2.67
3.30
2.67
3.30
2.67
3.30
2.67 | 1.39
.98
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.30 | 1.61 1 1.62 1 1.32 1
1.33 1 1.32 1 1.33 1 1.32 1 1.33 1 1.34 1 1.45 1 1.45 1 1.18 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.30 1 1.50 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.65 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.50 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 | 1 1 98 1.18 98 1.10 98 1.12 98 1.22 98 1.25 20 1.10 98 1.25 10 1.25 98 1.12 10 1.18 39 1.12 10 1.18 39 1.22 10 1.18 39 1.23 39 1.23 39 1.23 39 1.23 39 1.23 30 1.18 39 1.25 | 3.50
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.50
3.00
3.50
3.50 | 3.55
3.55
3.50
3.00
4.00
3.55
3.00
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00 | 1.10
1.19
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.158
1.18
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.10
1.19
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54 | 1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.39
1.47
1.47
1.47
1.39
1.39
1.47
1.47 | 1.59
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.39
85
.98
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.47
1.39
1.49
1.49
1.49
1.39
1.49
1.39
1.49
1.49
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39 | 1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1 | 1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9 | 1.30 0 3.85 9 9 8 1.47 8 1.47 8 1.47 8 1.47 9 9 9 9 9 9 1.20 9 9 9 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 1.00 0 | | 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.33
2.67
2.00
1.133
2.67
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
2.67
2.23
3.33
2.67
3.30
0.200
0.200
2.67 | 1.39
98
.85
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54
1.39 | 1.6 1 1.61 1.13 92 1 1.25 1 1.32 1 1.33 1 1.34 1 1.45 1 1.45 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.50 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.50 1 | 113 113 98 113 98 110 1122 110 1122 110 111
111 111 111 111 111 111 111 111 111 111 111 111 111 111 111 | 3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
4.00
4.00
3.00
3.50
3.50
3.50
4.00
4.00
4.00
3.00
3.50
4.00
4.00
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
3.00
3.0 | 3.55
3.55
3.60
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
4.0 | 1.10
1.19
1.125
1.125
1.14
1.10
1.156
1.18
1.156
1.18
1.15
1.18
1.19
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.13 | 1.53
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.20
1.61
1.61
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54 | 1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.30
85
1.47
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39 | 1.39
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
85
98
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47 | 1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1 | 1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3 | 1.30 0 1.30 9 9 8 1.47 8 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 1 29 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.30 .51 0 .51 0 .69 0 .69 .98 | | 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
2.67
2.00
1.33
2.67
2.00
1.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
2.67
7.23
3.33
3.33
2.67
3.00
2.67
3.00
2.67
3.00
2.67
2.33 | 1.39
.98
.69
1.20
1.10
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54
1.39
1.30 | 1.6 1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1. | 1 1 47 1.39 9.8 1.18 9.8 1.12 10 1.32 10 1.25 9.8 1.25 20 1.10 9.8 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 30 1.18 31 1.22 33 1.18 34 1.50 35 1.18 36 1.25 30 1.18 31 1.25 33 1.25 34 1.25 35 1.25 36 1.25 37 1.45 38 1.25 39 1.25 30 1.28 31 1.25 32 1.25 33 1.25 34 1.25 35 1.25 36 1.25 37 | 3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
2.50
3.50
3.50
4.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.0 | 3.55
3.55
3.50
3.00
4.00
3.55
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
3.00
3 |
1.10
1.10
1.125
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.125
1.125
1.156
1.155
1.155
1.155
1.155
1.158
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.20
1.61
1.61
1.61
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.39
1.47
1.39 | 1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.30
85
1.47
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39 | 1.59
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
 | 1.13
1.61
1.25
1.30
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50 | 1.44
1.33
1.33
1.33
.94
.94
.94
.94
.94
.94
.94
.94 | 7 1.33 0 | | 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
2.33
3.33
2.67
2.00
1.13
3.33
2.67
3.33
3.33
1.167
3.33
3.33
2.67
3.30
0.200
2.67
3.30
3.00 | 1.39
.98
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.30
1.47
1.39 | 1.6 1 1.61 1 1.32 2 9.2 1.139 1.32 1 1.33 1 1.34 1 1.55 1 1.39 1 1.56 1 1.18 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.61 1.61 1.63 1 1.45 1 1.50 1 1.61 1.61 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 | 1 1 98 1.18 98 1.12 98 1.22 98 1.25 20 1.10 98 1.25 20 1.10 98 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.12 10 1.18 39 1.12 10 1.18 39 1.22 10 1.18 39 1.23 39 1.25 30 1.18 39 1.25 30 1.18 39 1.25 30 1.25 31 1.45 32 1.25 33 1.25 34 1.45 35 1.45 36 1.45 37 1.10 38 1.18 | 3.50
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.50
3.00
3.50
3.50 | 3.55
3.55
3.50
3.00
4.00
3.55
3.00
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
4.50
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3 |
1.10
1.19
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.158
1.18
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.61
1.61
1.61
1.54
1.39
1.39
1.39 | 1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.47
1.47
1.39
1.39
1.47
1.54
1.30
1.39
1.39 | 1.39
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.39
85
.98
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.54
1.54 | 1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1 | 1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9 | 7 1.30 0 | |
| 3.50
3.50
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00 | 3.55
3.55
3.00
3.00
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.00 | 1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.158
1.18
1.19
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.10
1.139
1.10
1.139
1.10
1.12
1.10
1.15
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.20
1.61
1.61

 |
1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.30
85
5
85
1.47
1.47
1.47 | 1.59
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
85
.98
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.49
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30 | 1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
92
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.45
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50 | 1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
9
9
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3 | 1.30 0 1.30 9 9 8 1.47 8 1.47 8 1.47 8 1.47 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 1 29 9 1 29 1 20 9 1.20 9 1.20 0 3.120 9 1.20 0 3.120 9 1.20 0 5.11 0 5.11 | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.67
2.00
1.133
2.67
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3 | 1.39
.98
.85
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.10
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.10 | 1.6 1 1.61 1 1.32 2 1.25 1 1.39 1 1.32 1 1.35 1 1.45 1 1.45 1 1.56 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.61 1 | 1 139 98 1.18 98 1.12 98 1.22 10 1.25 98 1.25 20 1.10 10 1.18 39 1.18 10 1.18 20 1.10 10 1.18 20 1.10 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18

 |
3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50
3.00
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3 | 3.55
3.55
3.50
3.00
2.50
3.00
3.00
3.00
2.50
4.00
4.00
4.50
3.55
3.55
3.00
3.55
3.00
3.55
3.55
3 | 1.19
1.19
1.10
1.125
1.125
1.14
1.10
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.157
1.158
1.25
1.159
1.19
1.39
1.39
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.18
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.19
1 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.54
1.30
1.20
1.61
1.54 | 1.54
1.54
.98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.30
1.30
1.30
.85
1.47
1.47
1.47
1.39
1.39 | 1.39
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
.85
.98
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1. | 1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
 | 1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3 | 1.30 0 1.30 9 9 8 1.47 8 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 1 29 1 29 1 29 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20< | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.67
2.60
1.33
2.67
3.33
3.33
1.67
2.33
2.67
3.33
3.33 | 1.39
.98
.69
1.20
1.10
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54 | 1.6 1 1.32 2 3.25 1 1.39 1 1.32 1 1.35 1 1.45 1 1.45 1 1.56 1 1.18 1 1.39 1 1.30 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.61 1 1.50 1 | 1 139 98 1.18 98 1.12 98 1.22 10 1.25 98 1.22 20 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.25 30 1.25

 |
3.50
3.50
2.00
3.50
4.00
3.50
3.50
2.50
3.50
3.50
4.00
4.00
4.00
3.00
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3 | 3.55
3.55
3.00
4.00
2.55
3.00
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00 | 1.19
1.10
1.25
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.15
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.20
1.61
1.61
1.61
1.54
1.54
1.54 | 1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.30
.85
1.47
1.47
1.39
1.39
1.39 | 1.59
1.61
1.39
1.39
3.55
.98
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.30
1 |
1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50 | 1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
9
9
9
9
9
9
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3 | 1.30 0 3 1.10 9 9 8 1.47 8 1.47 8 1.47 9 9 9 9 1.20 9 9 1.20 9 9 1.20 9 1.20 0 9 1.20 0 9 1.20 0 9 1.20 0 9 1.20 0 8 9 1.20 0 .51 0 .52 9 .53 9 .54 .55 | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
2.00
1.133
2.67
2.00
1.133
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
2.67
2.23
2.67
3.30
2.67
3.30
2.67
3.30
2.67 | 1.39
.98
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.30 | 1.61 1 1.62 1 1.32 1 1.33 1 1.32 1 1.33 1 1.32 1 1.33 1 1.34 1 1.45 1 1.45 1 1.18 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.30 1 1.50 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.65 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.50 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 | 1 1 98 1.18 98 1.10 98 1.12 98 1.22 98 1.25 20 1.10 98 1.25 10 1.25 98 1.12 10 1.18 39 1.12 10 1.18 39 1.22 10 1.18 39 1.23 39 1.23 39 1.23 39 1.23 39 1.23 30 1.18 39 1.25

 |
3.50
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.50
3.00
3.50
3.50 | 3.55
3.55
3.50
3.00
4.00
3.55
3.00
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00 | 1.10
1.19
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.158
1.18
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.19
1.19
1.19
1.10
1.19
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54 | 1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.39
1.47
1.47
1.47
1.39
1.39
1.47
1.47 | 1.59
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.39
85
.98
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.47
1.39
1.49
1.49
1.49
1.39
1.49
1.39
1.49
1.49
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39 |
1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1 | 1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9 | 1.30 0 3.85 9 9 8 1.47 8 1.47 8 1.47 8 1.47 9 9 9 9 9 9 1.20 9 9 9 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 1.00 0 | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
4.33
2.33
2.67
2.00
1.133
2.67
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
2.67
2.23
3.33
2.67
3.30
0.200
0.200
2.67 | 1.39
98
.85
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54
1.39 | 1.6 1 1.61 1.13 92 1 1.25 1 1.32 1 1.33 1 1.34 1 1.45 1 1.45 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.39 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.50 1 1.61 1 1.61 1 1.50 1 | 113 113 98 113 98 110 1122 110 1122 110 111

 |
3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
3.50
4.00
4.00
3.00
3.50
3.50
3.50
4.00
4.00
4.00
3.00
3.50
4.00
4.00
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
3.00
3.0 | 3.55
3.55
3.60
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
4.0 | 1.10
1.19
1.125
1.125
1.14
1.10
1.156
1.18
1.156
1.18
1.15
1.18
1.19
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.13 | 1.53
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.20
1.61
1.61
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54 | 1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.30
85
1.47
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39 | 1.39
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
85
98
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.47
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47 |
1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1 | 1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3 | 1.30 0 1.30 9 9 8 1.47 8 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 1 29 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.20 9 1.30 .51 0 .51 0 .69 0 .69 .98 | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
2.67
2.00
1.33
2.67
2.00
1.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
3.33
2.67
7.23
3.33
3.33
2.67
3.00
2.67
3.00
2.67
3.00
2.67
2.33 | 1.39
.98
.69
1.20
1.10
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.20
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54
1.39
1.30
1.10
1.54
1.39
1.30 | 1.6 1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1. | 1 1 47 1.39 9.8 1.18 9.8 1.12 10 1.32 10 1.25 9.8 1.25 20 1.10 9.8 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 30 1.18 31 1.22 33 1.18 34 1.50 35 1.18 36 1.25 30 1.18 31 1.25 33 1.25 34 1.25 35 1.25 36 1.25 37 1.45 38 1.25 39 1.25 30 1.28 31 1.25 32 1.25 33 1.25 34 1.25 35 1.25 36 1.25 37

 |
3.50
3.50
2.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
2.50
3.50
3.50
4.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.0 | 3.55
3.55
3.50
3.00
4.00
3.55
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
4.00
3.00
3 | 1.10
1.10
1.125
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.125
1.125
1.156
1.155
1.155
1.155
1.155
1.158
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.10
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.20
1.61
1.61
1.61
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.39
1.47
1.39 | 1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.30
85
1.47
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39 | 1.59
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.30
1.39
 |
1.13
1.61
1.25
1.30
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50
1.50 | 1.44
1.33
1.33
1.33
.94
.94
.94
.94
.94
.94
.94
.94 | 7 1.33 0 | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |
| 2.67
2.33
3.00
3.33
2.67
2.33
3.33
2.67
2.00
1.13
3.33
2.67
3.33
3.33
1.167
3.33
3.33
2.67
3.30
0.200
2.67
3.30
3.00 | 1.39
.98
.69
1.20
1.10
1.30
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.30
1.47
1.39
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.30
1.47
1.39 | 1.6 1 1.61 1 1.32 2 9.2 1.139 1.32 1 1.33 1 1.34 1 1.55 1 1.39 1 1.56 1 1.18 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.61 1.61 1.63 1 1.45 1 1.50 1 1.61 1.61 1.50 1 1.50 1 1.50 1 | 1 1 98 1.18 98 1.12 98 1.22 98 1.25 20 1.10 98 1.25 20 1.10 98 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.18 39 1.12 10 1.18 39 1.12 10 1.18 39 1.22 10 1.18 39 1.23 39 1.25 30 1.18 39 1.25 30 1.18 39 1.25 30 1.25 31 1.45 32 1.25 33 1.25 34 1.45 35 1.45 36 1.45 37 1.10 38 1.18

 |
3.50
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.50
3.00
3.50
3.50 | 3.55
3.55
3.50
3.00
4.00
3.55
3.00
3.00
3.00
4.00
4.00
4.50
3.50
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3.00
3 | 1.10
1.19
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.156
1.156
1.156
1.158
1.18
1.139
1.139
1.139
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132
1.132 | 1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.30
1.54
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.61
1.61
1.61
1.54
1.39
1.39
1.39 | 1.54
1.54
98
1.30
1.20
1.10
1.10
1.10
1.20
1.39
1.54
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.47
1.47
1.39
1.39
1.47
1.54
1.30
1.39
1.39 | 1.39
1.61
1.61
1.39
1.39
85
.98
1.30
1.30
1.30
1.39
1.30
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.39
1.47
1.54
1.54 |
1.13
1.61
1.25
1.50
1.39
1.25
1.25
1.25
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1.39
1 | 1.4
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
1.3
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9
9 | 7 1.30 0 | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
 | | | | | | | |

Part 1: Variable overview SPSS:

		1 111				, cr			•				Name	Type	Width	Decimals	Label	Values	Missing	Columns	Align	Measure	Role
Name	Type	Width	Decimals	L	abel	Values	Missing	Columns	Align	Measure	Role	28	Q12_2	Numeric	5	0		None	None	11	🚟 Right	🚮 Ordinal	🦒 Input
Progress	Numeric	8	0		Non	ne	None	11	🗮 Right	🛷 Scale	S Input	29	Q12_3	Numeric	5	0		None	None	11	Right	I Ordinal	🔪 Input
Responseld	String	17	0		Non	ne	None	17	E Left	Nominal	> Input	30	Q12_4	Numeric	5	0		None	None	11	Right	Ordinal	> Input
Age	Numeric	4	0		Non	ne	None	11	Right	Ordinal	S Input	31	Q12_5	Numeric	5	0		None	None	11	Right	Ordinal	> Input
Education	Numeric	10	0		Non	ne	None	11	Right	J Ordinal	S Input	32	Q13_1	Numeric	5	0		None	None	11	Right	Ordinal	S Input
Gender	Numeric	0	0		Non	ne .	None	11	Right	Nominal	S Input	33	Q13_2	Numeric	5	0		None	None	11	Right	Ordinal	S Input
Income	Numeric	7	0		Non	ie	None	11	Right	Ordinal	s input	25	014.1	Numeric	5	0		None	None	11	Right	Crdinal	s input
07.2	Numeric	7	0		Non	ne ne	None	11	Right	Ordinal		36	014.2	Numeric	4	0		None	None	11	Right	Ordinal	
07.3	Numeric	7	0		Non	ne	None	11	Right	Ordinal		37	014 3	Numeric	4	0		None	None	11	Right	Ordinal	> Input
Q7_4	Numeric	7	0		Non	ne	None	11	Right	Ordinal	> Input	38	Q14_4	Numeric	4	0		None	None	11	Right	Ordinal	> Input
Q8_1	Numeric	4	0		Non	ne	None	11	Right	Ordinal	> Input	39	Q15_1	Numeric	4	0		None	None	11	Right	. Ordinal	> Input
Q8_2	Numeric	4	0		Non	ne	None	11	Right	J Ordinal	S Input	40	Q15_2	Numeric	4	0		None	None	11	Right	J Ordinal	> Input
Q8_3	Numeric	4	0		Non	ne	None	11	🔳 Right	J Ordinal	🦒 Input	41	Q15_3	Numeric	4	0		None	None	11	🔳 Right	- Ordinal	🔪 Input
Q9_1	Numeric	5	0		Non	ne	None	11	🔚 Right	J Ordinal	🔪 Input	42	Attitude	Numeric	8	2		None	None	10	📰 Right	Scale	🔪 Input
Q9_2	Numeric	5	0		Non	ne	None	11	🔚 Right	J Ordinal	🔪 Input	43	Subjective	. Numeric	8	2		None	None	18	🚟 Right	🛷 Scale	🔪 Input
Q9_3	Numeric	5	0		Non	ne	None	11	🔳 Right	🚮 Ordinal	🦒 Input	44	Q9_2_rever.	Numeric	8	2		None	None	15	🚎 Right	J Ordinal	🔪 Input
Q9_4	Numeric	5	0		Non	ne	None	11	🚟 Right	🚮 Ordinal	🦒 Input	45	Q9_3_rever.	Numeric	8	2		None	None	15	🚎 Right	🚮 Ordinal	🔪 Input
Q10_1	Numeric	5	0		Non	ne	None	11	📰 Right	🚮 Ordinal	🦒 Input	46	PBC	Numeric	8	2		None	None	10	🚟 Right	🛷 Scale	ゝ Input
Q10_2	Numeric	5	0		Non	ne	None	11	🚎 Right	🚮 Ordinal	🦒 Input	47	GPI	Numeric	8	2		None	None	10	🚟 Right	ne Scale	🔪 Input
Q10_3	Numeric	5	0		Non	ne	None	11	🔚 Right	d Ordinal	🦒 Input	48	Coll_1_4_5	Numeric	8	2		None	None	12	📲 Right	Scale	🔪 Input
Q11_1	Numeric	6	0		Non	ne	None	11	🚟 Right	Ordinal	S Input	49	Coll_2_6_3	Numeric	8	2		None	None	12	🚟 Right	Scale	S Input
Q11_2	Numeric	6	0		Non	ne	None	11	Right	d Ordinal	S Input	50	LTO_2_3_5	Numeric	8	2		None	None	11	Right	Scale	S Input
Q11_3	Numeric	6	0		Non	ne	None	11	Right	J Ordinal	S Input	51	LTO_1_4	Numeric	8	2		None	None	10	Right	Scale	> Input
Q11_4	Numeric	6	0		Non	ne	None	11	Right	Ordinal	> Input	52	MNO	Numeric	8	2		None	None	10	Right	Scale	> Input
Q11_5	Numeric	6	0		Non	ie	None	11	Right	Ordinal	S Input	50	EL	Numeric	8	2		None	None	10	Right	Scale	s input
012.1	Numeric	0 5	0		Non	le	None	11	E Kight	J Ordinal	Tinput	54	LEC	Numeric	•	2	A	None	None	10	Right	Scale	S input
Q12_1	Humeric	,	0	55	Ln_GPI	Nur	neric	8	2		None	N	one	10	📑 Rigi	ht ,	Scale 🖉	🦒 Inp	ut				
				56	Ln_ATT	Nur	neric	8	2		None	N	one	10	📜 Rigi	ht ,	🔗 Scale	🦒 Inp	ut				
				57	Ln_SN	Nur	neric	8	2		None	N	one	10	🚟 Rigi	ht ,	🔗 Scale	🍾 Inp	ut				
				58	Ln_PBC	Nur	neric	8	2		None	N	one	10	🔳 Rigi	ht ,	🔗 Scale	🍾 Inp	ut				
				59	PBC2	Nur	neric	8	2		None	N	one	10	🗐 Ria	ht	Scale 8		ut				
				60	PRC 3	Nur	neric	8	2		None	N	one	10	Right	ht	🖉 Scale		ut				
				61	InEl	Nur	maric	e	2		None	N	0.00	10	I Right	ht .	Scale Scale						
				62		Nur	neric	0	2		None	IN .	one	10	Right Right	nt a	¢ scale	n in p	ut				
				62	InColl_1	Nur	neric	8	2		None	N	one	10	Rigi	nt ,	Scale	🤉 Inp	ut				
				63	InColl_2	Nur	neric	8	2		None	N	one	10	게 Rigi	ht (🔗 Scale	🦒 Inp	ut				
				64	LnLTO_1	Nur	neric	8	2		None	N	one	10	🚎 Rigi	ht .	🔗 Scale	🔪 Inp	ut				
				65	LnLTO_2	Nur	neric	8	2		None	N	one	10	🔳 Rigi	ht .	🔗 Scale	🍾 Inp	ut				
				66	LnMNO	Nur	neric	8	2		None	N	one	10	🔚 Rigi	ht .	🔗 Scale	🔪 Inp	ut				
				67	L nL FC	Nur	neric	8	2		None	N	one	10	The Right	ht	Scale		ut				
				68	Inverse CR		noric	•	2		None	N		12	= Right		A Scale						
				60	inverse_GP	i nur	neric.	0	-		None	IN .	one	13			e scale	3 inp	ut				
				69	Inverse_AT	II Nur	neric	8	2		None	N	one	13	🚎 Rigi	nt (Scale	🥆 Inp	ut				
				70	Inverse_SN	Nur	neric	8	2		None	N	one	12	게 Rigi	ht	🞸 Scale	🦒 Inp	ut				
				71	Inverse PB	C Nur	neric	8	2		None	N	one	13	= Rial	ht .	🔗 Scale	N Inc	ut				

Part 2: Consumer-choice Data adjusted after missing values

A		В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	K L	М
Progress	▼ R	esponse ID 🛛 💌	Choice 1 💌	Choice 2 💌	Choice 3 💌	Choice 4 💌	Choice 5 🛛	Choice 6 💌	Choice 7 🔽 C	hoice 8 🛛 💌 Age	Gender	Income
	R	_8GOWIVURt1NU										
	100 6	d	1	2	2 1	2	1	1	2	2	1	2 1
	100 R	_27kzatL1L5q3F0x	2	1	2	1	1	1	2	1	5	2 7
	100 m	5HNCBZICUoRI	· .									
	100 m	OLIVERNI Ereisourd	1	2	2	2	1	1	2	1	5	1 /
	100 p	_00A2114E32310W4	2	2	1	1	,	2	2	1	1	2 1
			-									
	100 R	_38IjAJBoR408yyc	1	1	2	1	2	2	2	1	1	2 1
	R	_2R3URvlzmuKeq										
	100 V	м	2	2	2 2	1	2	1	1	2	1	1 1
	R	_1jYNgj6vGixBpu										
	100 N		1	2	2 1	1	1	1	1	2	1	1 1
	100 B	513lvzokPtOTer6	2	1	2	1		1	1	2	1	2 1
	B	7Blg0v2W5lCto7	-							-		
	100 T		1	2	2 2	2	1	1	2	1	1	2 1
	R	1CxlBexMqH5po										
	100 F	N	1	2	2 1	2	2	1	1	1	3	1 4
	R	_1uJORECiSSwkq										
	100 C	n	1	1	1	1	1	1	2	1	4	1 5
	R	_1FwW2F1NWtkL										
	100 G		1	2	2	2	2	1	2	1	6	1 1
	100 n	_518.175501044P4	1	2	2	2	2	1	2	1	5	1 5
	R	20isQ4he6ghWY	z		-				_			-
	100 T		2	2	2 1	1	1	2	2	2	5	1 7
	100 R	_2dZ5TAVOgJVl1x1	r 1	2	2 2	2	2	2	1	1	3	1 1
	100 R	_3zjrpOf8rfr9PCV	1	2	2 2	2	2	1	1	1	3	1 6
171	1	0 R_4PzeelgVegz	KhPY	1	2	2	2	1	1	2 1	1	1
		R_8C1N5pwFQ	aTxX									
172	1	0 3r		1	2	2	1	2	1	2 1	1	1
		R_24HdcqrT5P	PgFb									
173	1	10 z	-	1	2	2	1	2	2	2 1	1	1
174	1	0 R 5fK89u6JTJ5	MhlH	1	2	2	2	2	1	2 1	1	1
175												
176												
177												
178												
179			1	109	26	42	88	68	117	73 121		
180			2	64	147	131	85	105	56 1	00 52		
181		TOTAL		173	173	173	173	173	173 1	73 173		

Part 2: Sample of the Dataset as p	presented in JMP
------------------------------------	------------------

• • •				3	Conjo	int Table befo	ore the analysis	3 17.5.24 2				
Conjoint Table befor Design Discrete Choice		Respondent	Choice Set	Response Indicator	Price	Туре	Packaging	Accessibility	Age	Education	Gender	Yealry Income
Choice	1	1	1	1	10	Cruelty-Free	biodegradable	Online stores	1	1	2	1
DOE Dialog	2	1	1	0	7	Standard	Refill pouch	Drug stores	1	1	2	1
	3	1	2	0	7	Standard	Plastic bottle	Online stores	1	1	2	1
	4	1	2	1	4	Vegan	biodegradable	Supermarkets	1	1	2	1
	5	1	3	1	10	Vegan	Plastic bottle	Drug stores	1	1	2	1
	6	1	3	0	7	Cruelty-Free	biodegradable	Online stores	1	1	2	1
	7	1	4	0	4	Cruelty-Free	Plastic bottle	Drug stores	1	1	2	1
	8	1	4	1	4	Vegan	Refill pouch	Online stores	1	1	2	1
	9	1	5	1	7	Standard	biodegradable	Supermarkets	1	1	2	1
 Columns (11/0) 	10	1	5	0	4	Cruelty-Free	Refill pouch	Drug stores	1	1	2	1
2	11	1	6	1	7	Vegan	biodegradable	Drug stores	1	1	2	1
Respondent	12	1	6	0	10	Cruelty-Free	Refill pouch	Supermarkets	1	1	2	1
L Choice Set	13	1	7	0	7	Vegan	Plastic bottle	Online stores	1	1	2	1
Response Indicator	14	1	7	1	10	Standard	biodegradable	Drug stores	1	1	2	1
f Price *	15	1	8	0	7	Cruelty-Free	Refill pouch	Drug stores	1	1	2	1
Iype ≭	16	1	8	1	4	Standard	Plastic bottle	Online stores	1	1	2	1
Accessibility *	17	2	1	0	10	Cruelty-Free	biodegradable	Online stores	3	3	2	7
🔒 Age	18	2	1	1	7	Standard	Refill pouch	Drug stores	3	3	2	7
Leducation	19	2	2	1	7	Standard	Plastic bottle	Online stores	3	3	2	7
Gender	20	2	2	0	4	Vegan	biodegradable	Supermarkets	3	3	2	7
Sealry Income	21	2	3	0	10	Vegan	Plastic bottle	Drug stores	3	3	2	7
	22	2	3	1	7	Cruelty-Free	biodegradable	Online stores	3	3	2	7
	23	2	4	1	4	Cruelty-Free	Plastic bottle	Drug stores	3	3	2	7
	24	2	4	0	4	Vegan	Refill pouch	Online stores	3	3	2	7
	25	2	5	1	7	Standard	biodegradable	Supermarkets	3	3	2	7
	26	2	5	0	4	Cruelty-Free	Refill pouch	Drug stores	3	3	2	7
	27	2	6	1	7	Vegan	biodegradable	Drug stores	3	3	2	7
	28	2	6	0	10	Cruelty-Free	Refill pouch	Supermarkets	3	3	2	7
	29	2	7	0	7	Vegan	Plastic bottle	Online stores	3	3	2	7
	30	2	7	1	10	Standard	biodegradable	Drug stores	3	3	2	7
	31	2	8	1	7	Cruelty-Free	Refill pouch	Drug stores	3	3	2	7
	32	2	8	0	4	Standard	Plastic bottle	Online stores	3	3	2	7
	33	3	1	1	10	Cruelty-Free	biodegradable	Online stores	3	3	1	7
- Rowa	34	3	1	0	7	Standard	Refill pouch	Drug stores	3	3	1	7
All rows 2 544	35	3	2	0	7	Standard	Plastic bottle	Online stores	3	3	1	7
Selected 0	36	3	2	1	4	Vegan	biodegradable	Supermarkets	3	3	1	7
Excluded 0	37	3	3	0	10	Vegan	Plastic bottle	Drug stores	3	3	1	7
Hidden 0	38	3	3	1	7	Cruelty-Free	biodegradable	Online stores	3	3	1	7
Labeled U	39	3	4	0	4	Cruelty-Free	Plastic bottle	Drug stores	3	3	1	7

APPENDIX C

Quantitative Analysis

Part 1

Cronbach's Alpha

Attitude towards green product (ATT)

Reliability Statistics

Cronbach's Alpha	N of Items
.755	4

Item-Total Statistics

	Scale Mean if Item Deleted	Scale Variance if Item Deleted	Corrected Item-Total Correlation	Cronbach's Alpha if Item Deleted
Q7_1	12.04	3.511	.484	.745
Q7_2	11.79	3.518	.641	.649
Q7_3	11.72	3.765	.623	.665
Q7_4	11.84	3.874	.488	.731

Subjective Norms (SN)

Reliability Statistics

Cronbach's Alpha	N of Items
.779	3

Item-Total Statistics

	Scale Mean if Item Deleted	Scale Variance if Item Deleted	Corrected Item-Total Correlation	Cronbach's Alpha if Item Deleted
Q8_1	7.24	2.422	.633	.684
Q8_2	7.12	2.542	.656	.655
Q8 3	6.72	2.903	.563	.756

Perceived Behavioural control (PBC)

Reliability Statistics

Cronbach's Alpha	N of Item
.399	4

_

Reliability Statistics

Cronbach's Alpha	N of Items
.401	2

Item-Total Statistics

		Scale Variance	Corrected	Cronbach's		Iten	n-Total Statist	tics	
	Scale Mean if Item Deleted	if Item Deleted	Item-Total Correlation	Alpha if Item Deleted		Scale Mean if	Scale Variance if Item	Corrected Item-Total	Cronbach's Alpha if Item
Q9_1	9.2609	3.557	.189	.363		Item Deleted	Deleted	Correlation	Deleted
Q9_4	10.3043	3.038	.218	.332	Q9_4	2.9814	.806	.251	
Q9_2_reversed	10.2609	2.944	.176	.387	Q9_3_reversed	3.1180	.855	.251	
Q9_3_reversed	10.4410	2.873	.301	.239					

Green purchasing Intentions (GPI)

Reliability Statistics

Cronbach's	
Alpha	N of Items

/ up nu	N OF Items
.732	3

Item-Total Statistics

	Scale Mean if Item Deleted	Scale Variance if Item Deleted	Corrected Item-Total Correlation	Cronbach's Alpha if Item Deleted
Q10_1	6.96	2.299	.472	.740
Q10_2	7.47	1.801	.636	.543
Q10_3	7.29	2.108	.568	.632

Collectivism (Coll)

Reliability Statistics

Cronbach's Alpha	N of Items	
.670	6	

Item-Total Statistics

	Scale Mean if Item Deleted	Scale Variance if Item Deleted	Corrected Item-Total Correlation	Cronbach's Alpha if Item Deleted
Q11_1	19.53	7.150	.429	.629
Q11_2	20.46	5.287	.493	.596
Q11_3	20.14	6.348	.436	.616
Q11_4	19.91	6.448	.385	.634
Q11_5	19.70	7.236	.365	.643
Q11_6	20.84	6.469	.351	.647

Long term Orientation (LTO)

Reliability Statistics

tems
5

Item-Total Statistics

	Scale Mean if Item Deleted	Scale Variance if Item Deleted	Corrected Item-Total Correlation	Cronbach's Alpha if Item Deleted
Q12_1	16.30	4.401	.373	.626
Q12_2	15.98	4.849	.331	.641
Q12_3	15.83	4.520	.497	.576
Q12_4	16.07	4.169	.494	.567
Q12_5	16.39	4.065	.395	.621

Man-Nature Orientation (MNO)

Reliability Statistics

Cronbach's Alpha	N of Items
.552	3

Item-Total Statistics

	Scale Mean if Item Deleted	Scale Variance if Item Deleted	Corrected Item-Total Correlation	Cronbach's Alpha if Item Deleted
Q13_1	8.07	1.627	.281	.673
Q13_2	7.65	1.980	.510	.257
Q13_3	7.49	2.314	.368	.462

Eco-literacy (EC)

Reliability Statistics

Cronbach's Alpha	N of Items
.833	4

Item-Total Statistics

	Scale Mean if Item Deleted	Scale Variance if Item Deleted	Corrected Item-Total Correlation	Cronbach's Alpha if Item Deleted
Q14_1	9.67	5.235	.667	.788
Q14_2	9.78	4.959	.773	.742
Q14_3	9.86	5.506	.580	.824
Q14 4	9.94	4.678	.651	.800

Environmental Concern

Reliability Statistics

Cronbach's Alpha	N of Items
.519	3

Item-Total Statistics

Scale Mean if Item Deleted		Scale Variance if Item Item-Total Deleted Correlation		Cronbach's Alpha if Item Deleted	
Q15_1	6.11	2.183	.348	.393	
Q15_2	5.22	2.671	.228	.578	
Q15_3	5.60	2.217	.436	.250	

Factor analysis

Attitude towards green products (ATT) Factor Analysis

KMO and Partlett's Test

KMO a	and bartiett's Test	
Kaiser-Meyer-Olkin Meas	.697	
Bartlett's Test of	Approx. Chi-Square	187.707
Sphericity	df	6
	Sig.	<.001

Communalities

	Initial	Extraction	
Q7_1	1.000	.471	
Q7_2	1.000	.716	
Q7_3	1.000	.691	
Q7_4	1.000	.474	
Extraction Method: Principal			

Component Analysis.

Total Variance Explained

	Initial Eigenvalues			Extraction	Sums of Square	ed Loadings
Component	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %
1	2.353	58.818	58.818	2.353	58.818	58.818
2	.769	19.217	78.036			
3	.596	14.906	92.942			
4	.282	7.058	100.000			
Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis						

cipal Compo aly

Subjective Norms

KMO and Bartlett's Test

Kaiser-Meyer-Olkin Measure of Sampling Adequacy.		.691
Bartlett's Test of Sphericity	Approx. Chi-Square	133.942
	df	3
	Sig.	<.001

Communalities

	Initial	Extraction		
Q8_1	1.000	.712		
Q8_2	1.000	.736		
Q8_3	1.000	.634		
Extraction Method: Principal				
Compo	nent Analysi	s.		

Total Variance Explained

	Initial Eigenvalues		Extractior	Sums of Square	ed Loadings	
Component	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %
1	2.082	69.387	69.387	2.082	69.387	69.387
2	.529	17.634	87.022			
3	.389	12.978	100.000			

Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.

Component Matrix^a

	Component
	1
Q7_1	.687
Q7_2	.846
Q7_3	.831
Q7_4	.689
Extract Princip Compo Analys	tion Method: al onent is.

a. 1 components extracted.

Rotated Component Matrix^a

a. Only one component was extracted. The solution cannot be rotated.

Component Matrix^a

Component

1 Q8_1 .844 Q8_2 .858 Q8_3 .796 Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.

a. 1 components extracted.

Rotated Component Matrix^a

a. Only one
component
was extracted.
The solution
cannot be
rotated.

PBC

KMO and Bartlett's Test

Kaiser-Meyer-Olkin Me	asure of Sampling Adequacy.	.536
Bartlett's Test of	Approx. Chi-Square	24.028
Sphericity	df	6
	Sig.	<.001

Communalities

	Initial	Extraction		
Q9_1	1.000	.272		
Q9_2	1.000	.267		
Q9_3	1.000	.502		
Q9_4	1.000	.403		
Extraction Method: Principal				

Component Analysis.

Total Variance Explained						
Initial Eigenvalues Extraction Sums of Squared Loadings					ed Loadings	
Component	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %
1	1.444	36.107	36.107	1.444	36.107	36.107
2	.972	24.311	60.418			
3	.915	22.877	83.294			
4	.668	16.706	100.000			
Extraction Me	thod: Princ	ipal Component	Analysis.			

GPI

KMO and Bartlett's Test

Kaiser-Meyer-Olkin M	Kaiser-Meyer-Olkin Measure of Sampling Adequacy.		
Kaiser-Meyer-Olkin Meası Bartlett's Test of Sphericity	Approx. Chi-Square	108.842	
	df	3	
	Sig	< 001	

Communalities

	Initial	Extraction
Q10_1	1.000	.544
Q10_2	1.000	.743
Q10_3	1.000	.670
Extractio	on Method: I	Principal

Component Analysis.

Total Variance Explained

Initial Eigenvalues		Extraction	Sums of Square	ed Loadings		
Component	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %
1	1.956	65.210	65.210	1.956	65.210	65.210
2	.646	21.539	86.749			
3	.398	13.251	100.000			
Enders attack Ma	the state Design		Amelia			

Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.

Collectivism (Coll)

КМО	and Bartlett's Test	
Kaiser-Meyer-Olkin Mea	.672	
Bartlett's Test of	Approx. Chi-Square	147.596
Sphericity	df	15
	Sig.	<.001

Communalities

	Initial	Extraction			
Q11_1	1.000	.528			
Q11_2	1.000	.647			
Q11_3	1.000	.420			
Q11_4	1.000	.381			
Q11_5	1.000	.763			
Q11_6	1.000	.654			
Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.					

Total Variance Explained

		Initial Eigenvalu	les	Extraction	Sums of Square	ed Loadings	Rotation	Sums of Square	d Loadings
Component	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %
1	2.330	38.836	38.836	2.330	38.836	38.836	1.772	29.541	29.541
2	1.063	17.719	56.555	1.063	17.719	56.555	1.621	27.014	56.555
3	.853	14.216	70.771						
4	.723	12.055	82.826						
5	.613	10.223	93.049						
6	.417	6.951	100.000						
Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.									

Component Matrix^a

Component

	1		
Q9_1	521		
Q9_2	.517		
Q9_3	.709		
Q9_4	635		
Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.			
a. 1 components extracted.			

Rotated Component Matrix^a

a.	Only one
	component
	was extracted.
	The solution
	cannot be
	rotated.

Component Matrix^a

	Component 1		
Q10_1	.737		
Q10_2	.862		
Q10_3	.819		
Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.			
a. 1 components extracted.			

Rotated Component Matrix^a

a.	Only one
	component
	was extracted.
	The solution
	cannot be
	rotated.

Component Matrix^a

	Component					
	1	2				
Q11_1	.661	303				
Q11_2	.693	.409				
Q11_3	.639	.107				
Q11_4	.597	155				
Q11_5	.614	621				
Q11_6	.521	.619				
Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.						
a 2 components						

2 components extracted.

Rotated Component Matrix^a

Comm

	Component					
	1	2				
Q11_1	.695	.212				
Q11_2	.247	.765				
Q11_3	.407	.505				
Q11_4	.550	.280				
Q11_5	.871	058				
Q11_6	021	.808				
Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis. Rotation Method: Varimax with Kajser Normalization ^a						
with Raiser NorffallZation.						

Long term orientation (LTO)

est					
dequa	icy57				
Approx. Chi-Square df					
			<.00		
Q12_4 1.000 .694 Q12_5 1.000 .390 Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.					

Total Variance Explained									
Initial Eigenvalues Extraction Sums of Squared Loadings Rotation Sums of Squared Loadings									
Component	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %
1	2.161	43.218	43.218	2.161	43.218	43.218	1.651	33.015	33.015
2	1.130	22.604	65.822	1.130	22.604	65.822	1.640	32.807	65.822
3	.760	15.193	81.015						
4	.615	12.298	93.313						
5	.334	6.687	100.000						

Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.

Man-Nature Orientation (MNO)

KMO and Bartlett's Test

Kaiser-Meyer-Olkin M	.550	
Bartlett's Test of Sphericity	Approx. Chi-Square	64.485
	df	3
	Sig.	<.001

Communalities

	Initial	Extraction			
Q13_1	1.000	.346			
Q13_2	1.000	.733			
Q13_3	1.000	.603			
Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.					

Total Variance Explained

	Initial Eigenvalues			Extraction Sums of Squared Loadings		
Component	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %
1	1.682	56.069	56.069	1.682	56.069	56.069
2	.856	28.531	84.599			
3	.462	15.401	100.000			

Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.

Eco-Literacy (EC)

KMO and Bartlett's Test

Kaiser-Meyer-Olkin Me	.733	
Bartlett's Test of Sphericity	Approx. Chi-Square	279.698
	df	6
	Sig.	<.001

Communalities

	Initial	Extraction		
Q14_1	1.000	.688		
Q14_2	1.000	.800		
Q14_3	1.000	.559		
Q14_4	1.000	.648		
Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.				

Total Variance Explained

	Initial Eigenvalues			Extraction Sums of Squared Loadings		
Component	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %
1	2.694	67.357	67.357	2.694	67.357	67.357
2	.631	15.771	83.128			
3	.455	11.379	94.507			
4	.220	5.493	100.000			

Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.

Component Matrix^a

	Component			
	1	2		
212_1	.587	.643		
212_2	.582	617		
212_3	.745	417		
212_4	.730	.402		
212_5	.624	002		
xtraction Compone	Method: Pr nt Analysis.	incipal		
a. 2 cor extra	nponents cted.			

Rotated Component

	matrix	
	Compo	nent
	1	2
Q12_1	035	.870
Q12_2	.848	029
Q12_3	.823	.228
Q12_4	.236	.799
Q12_5	.445	.438
xtraction Componer Rotation M vith Kaise	Method: Pri nt Analysis. Method: Var r Normaliza	ncipal imax tion. ^a

Component Matrix^a

	Component 1			
Q13_1	.588			
Q13_2	.856			
Q13_3	.777			
Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.				

a. 1 components extracted.

Rotated Component Matrix^a

a. Only one component was extracted. The solution cannot be rotated.

Component Matrix^a

	Component		
Q14_1	.829		
Q14_2	.894		
Q14_3	.747		
Q14_4	.805		
Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.			

a. 1 components extracted.

Rotated Component Matrix^a

a. Only one component was extracted. The solution cannot be rotated.

Environmental Concern (LEC)

KMO and Bartlett's Test

Kaiser-Meyer-Olkin Mea	.557	
Bartlett's Test of	Approx. Chi-Square	39.066
Sphericity	df	3
	Sig.	<.001

Communalities

	Initial	Extraction		
Q15_1	1.000	.569		
Q15_2	1.000	.315		
Q15_3	1.000	.663		
Extraction Method: Principal				

Total Variance Explained

	Initial Eigenvalues		Extraction Sums of Squared Loadings			
Component	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %	Total	% of Variance	Cumulative %
1	1.548	51.589	51.589	1.548	51.589	51.589
2	.876	29.215	80.804			
3	.576	19.196	100.000			

Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.

Regression Analysis (Table 7)

Model 1

Variables	Entered	/Removed ^a

Model	Entered	Variables Removed	Method
1	PBC, Subjective_No rms, Attitude ^D		Enter
a. De	pendent Variable	: GPI	

b. All requested variables entered.

Model Summary

				Change Statistics					
Model	R	R Square	Adjusted R Square	Std. Error of the Estimate	R Square Change	F Change	df1	df2	Sig. F Change
1	.581 ^a	.337	.325	.55512	.337	26.631	3	157	<.001
10 40000		Contraction and the second	NAMES OF TAXABLE PROPERTY OF	CONTRACT OF A MARKET AND A MARKET					

a. Predictors: (Constant), PBC, Subjective_Norms, Attitude

ANOVA^a

Model		Sum of Squares	df	Mean Square	F	Sig.
1	Regression	24.619	3	8.206	26.631	<.001 ^b
	Residual	48.380	157	.308		
	Total	72.999	160			

a. Dependent Variable: GPI

b. Predictors: (Constant), PBC, Subjective_Norms, Attitude

Coefficients^a

		Unstandardize	d Coefficients	Coefficients			95.0% Confiden	ice Interval for B	c	orrelations		Collinearity	Statistics
Model		В	Std. Error	Beta	t	Sig.	Lower Bound	Upper Bound	Zero-order	Partial	Part	Tolerance	VIF
1	(Constant)	1.051	.331		3.172	.002	.397	1.706					
	Attitude	.301	.089	.273	3.371	<.001	.125	.477	.493	.260	.219	.641	1.559
	Subjective_Norms	.298	.070	.339	4.279	<.001	.160	.435	.519	.323	.278	.674	1.484
	PBC	.100	.093	.079	1.069	.287	085	.285	.336	.085	.069	.768	1.303

a. Dependent Variable: GPI

Collinearity Diagnostics^a

				Variance Proportions				
Model	Dimension	Eigenvalue	Condition Index	(Constant)	Attitude	Subjective_No rms	PBC	
1	1	3.950	1.000	.00	.00	.00	.00	
	2	.026	12.391	.13	.00	.81	.09	
	3	.013	17.323	.22	.25	.02	.87	
	4	.011	19.294	.66	.74	.16	.04	

a. Dependent Variable: GPI

Component Matrix^a

	Component					
Q15_1	.755					
Q15_2	.562					
Q15_3	.814					
Extraction Method: Principal Component Analysis.						

a. 1 components extracted.

Rotated Component Matrix^a

a. Only one component was extracted. The solution cannot be rotated.

Model 2



a. Dependent Variable: GPI

b. All requested variables entered.

Model Summary

					Change Statistics				
Model	R	R Square	Adjusted R Square	Std. Error of the Estimate	R Square Change	F Change	df1	df2	Sig. F Change
1	.603 ^a	.363	.347	.54590	.363	22.240	4	156	<.001

a. Predictors: (Constant), EL, Subjective_Norms, PBC, Attitude

			ANOVA ^a			
Model		Sum of Squares	df	Mean Square	F	Sig.
1	Regression	26.510	4	6.628	22.240	<.001 ^b
	Residual	46.489	156	.298		
	Total	72.999	160			

a. Dependent Variable: GPI

b. Predictors: (Constant), EL, Subjective_Norms, PBC, Attitude

Coefficients^a

		Unstandardize	ed Coefficients	Standardized Coefficients			95.0% Confiden	ce Interval for B
Model		В	Std. Error	Beta	t	Sig.	Lower Bound	Upper Bound
1	(Constant)	.931	.329		2.825	.005	.280	1.581
	Attitude	.262	.089	.238	2.945	.004	.086	.438
	Subjective_Norms	.282	.069	.321	4.105	<.001	.146	.418
	PBC	.033	.096	.027	.350	.727	155	.222
	EL	.168	.067	.182	2.519	.013	.036	.300

a. Dependent Variable: GPI

Model 3



Model Summary^b



ANOVA^a

Model		Sum of Squares	df	Mean Square	F	Sig.
1	Regression	30.702	10	3.070	10.888	<.001 ^b
	Residual	42.298	150	.282		
	Total	72.999	160			
		LL CDI				

Predictors: (Constant), MNO, LEC, LTO_1_4, PBC, Coll_1_4_5, LTO_2_3_5, Subjective_Norms, EL, Attitude, Coll_2_6_3

		Unstandardize	d Coefficients	Standardized Coefficients			Collinearity	Statistics
I odel		В	Std. Error	Beta	t	Sig.	Tolerance	VIF
Ľ	(Constant)	.406	.568		.716	.475		
	Attitude	.224	.089	.204	2.535	.012	.597	1.674
	Subjective_Norms	.158	.076	.180	2.073	.040	.513	1.948
	PBC	.096	.095	.077	1.011	.314	.674	1.483
	EL	.113	.069	.123	1.654	.100	.700	1.429
	LEC	.022	.063	.022	.348	.729	.923	1.084
	LTO_2_3_5	068	.084	057	808	.421	.788	1.269
	LTO_1_4	.081	.067	.083	1.212	.227	.834	1.199
	Coll_1_4_5	104	.099	076	-1.057	.292	.749	1.335
	Coll_2_6_3	.222	.083	.222	2.689	.008	.566	1.767
	MNO	.161	.073	.152	2.216	.028	.824	1.213

Coefficients^a

a. Dependent Variable: GPI

Model 4

Variables Entered/Removed^a

Model	Variables Entered	Variables Removed	Method
1	Income, Attitude, LTO_2_3_5, LEC, Gender, Coll_1_4_5, LTO_1_4, MNO, EL, Coll_2_6_3, PBC, Education, Age, Subjective_No rms ^D		Enter

a. Dependent Variable: GPI

b. All requested variables entered.

Model Summary

Model	R	R Square	Adjusted R Square	Std. Error of the Estimate
1	.658 ^a	.434	.379	.53220

a. Predictors: (Constant), Income, Attitude, LTO_2_3_5, LEC, Gender, Coll_1_4_5, LTO_1_4, MNO, EL, Coll_2_6_3, PBC, Education, Age, Subjective_Norms

ANOVA^a

Model		Sum of Squares	df	Mean Square	F	Sig.
1	Regression	31.647	14	2.261	7.981	<.001 ^b
	Residual	41.352	146	.283		
	Total	72.999	160			

a. Dependent Variable: GPI

b. Predictors: (Constant), Income, Attitude, LTO_2_3_5, LEC, Gender, Coll_1_4_5, LTO_1_4, MNO, EL, Coll_2_6_3, PBC, Education, Age, Subjective_Norms

Regression Table 8



Coefficients^a

		Unstandardize	d Coefficients	Standardized Coefficients		
lodel		В	Std. Error	Beta	t	Sig.
	(Constant)	.445	.623		.714	.476
	Attitude	.187	.094	.170	1.992	.048
	Subjective_Norms	.154	.077	.176	2.017	.046
	PBC	.107	.099	.085	1.086	.279
	Coll_1_4_5	106	.099	077	-1.072	.285
	Coll_2_6_3	.226	.085	.226	2.662	.009
	LTO_2_3_5	071	.085	060	840	.402
	LTO_1_4	.081	.068	.083	1.205	.230
	MNO	.174	.074	.164	2.343	.020
	EL	.113	.071	.122	1.598	.112
	LEC	.025	.064	.025	.387	.700
	Age	.032	.068	.040	.470	.639
	Education	.094	.064	.116	1.480	.141
	Gender	107	.108	067	993	.322
	Income	031	.032	090	959	.339
-						

a. Dependent Variable: GPI

Model 2

Variables Entered/Removed^a

Model	Variables Entered	Variables Removed	Method
1	LnLEC, LnMNO, LnLTO_2, Ln_PBC, InColl_1, LnLTO_1, InColl_2, InEL, Ln_ATT, Ln_SN ^b		Enter

a. Dependent Variable: Ln_GPI

b. All requested variables entered.

Model Summary

Model	R	R Square	Adjusted R Square	Std. Error of the Estimate
1	.641 ^a	.410	.371	.15658
	11-1			

a. Predictors: (Constant), LnLEC, LnMNO, LnLTO_2, Ln_PBC, InColl_1, LnLTO_1, InColl_2, InEL, Ln_ATT, Ln_SN

ANOVA^a

Model		Sum of Squares	df	Mean Square	F	Sig.
1	Regression	2.561	10	.256	10.445	<.001 ^b
	Residual	3.678	150	.025		
	Total	6.238	160			

a. Dependent Variable: Ln_GPI

b. Predictors: (Constant), LnLEC, LnMNO, LnLTO_2, Ln_PBC, InColl_1, LnLTO_1, InColl_2, InEL, Ln_ATT, Ln_SN

Part 2: Consumer's Utility Profile JMP

Effect Summary

Source	Logworth								PValue
Packaging	22,824	-							0,00000
Туре	10,142								0,00000
Price	3,359								0,00044
Accessibility	2,043								0,00905
Remove A	dd Profile	Effect	Add	Sub	ject	t Ef	fect	FD	R

Parameter Estimates

Term			Estimate	Std Error	Lower 95%	Upper 95%
Price[10]		-0,29	92096202	0,0756026219	-0,440871	-0,145187
Price[7]		0,02	27947163	0,0460664525	-0,061936	0,1181942
Type[Cruelty	/-Free]	0,21	10966601	0,0479951970	0,1174957	0,3051477
Type[Vegan]		0,14	45763453	0,0561752773	0,0357921	0,2554922
Packaging[F	Refill pouch]	-0,04	49601540	0,0517866788	-0,15098	0,0515033
Packaging[b	oiodegradable	0,45	54362699	0,0487285826	0,3599598	0,5504852
Accessibility	[Drug stores]	0,08	30860956	0,0467323934	-0,010082	0,1726402
Accessibility	[Online store	s] -0,14	46575157	0,0612030039	-0,268008	-0,028428
AICc		1578,44	57			
BIC		1619,51	21			
-2*LogLike	lihood	1562,33	16			
-2*Firth Log	gLikelihood	1514,61	17			
Converged	in Gradient					
Firth Bias-A	djusted Estim	nates				
Likeliho	od Ratio	Tests	;			
	L-F	1				
Source	ChiSquare	DF	Prob>C	hiSq		
Price	15,471	2	0,0	004*		
Turne	40 700			004*		

ChiSquare	DF	Prob>ChiSq				
15,471	2	0,0004*				
46,706	2	<,0001*				
105,110	2	<,0001*				
9,410	2	0,0090*				
	ChiSquare 15,471 46,706 105,110 9,410	ChiSquareDF15,471246,7062105,11029,4102	ChiSquare DF Prob>ChiSq 15,471 2 0,0004* 46,706 2 <,0001*	ChiSquare DF Prob>ChiSq 15,471 2 0,0004* 46,706 2 <,0001*	ChiSquare DF Prob>ChiSq 15,471 2 0,0004*	ChiSquare DF Prob>ChiSq 15,471 2 0,0004* 46,706 2 <,0001*

Coefficients^a Standardized Coefficients Unstandardized Coefficients Std. Error Beta Model В Sig. 288 1.361 .176 1 (Constant) .211 .184 .022 Ln_ATT .221 2.317 .095 .250 Ln_SN .204 .071 2.877 .005 .034 Ln_PBC .094 .028 .359 .720 .118 .059 2.014 InEL .149 .046 .364 InColl 1 .122 -.066 -.111 -.911 .027 InColl_2 .084 2.238 .188 .185 LnLTO_1 -.079 .093 -.060 -.847 .398 LnLTO₂ .082 .065 .087 1.260 .210 LnMNO .139 .077 .124 1.812 .072 LnLEC .047 -.010 -.014 -.211 .833

a. Dependent Variable: Ln_GPI



Consumer's Profile with the interaction term of Age

Effect Summary

Source	Logworth			PValue
Packaging	23,992			0,00000
Туре	9,259			0,00000
Price	2,756			0,00175
Age*Packaging	2,515			0,00305
Accessibility	2,126			0,00748
Age*Type	1,163			0,06877
Age*Price	0,776			0,16732
Age*Accessibility	0,422			0,37887
Remove Add F	Profile Effect	t Add Subject Effect	FDR	

Parameter Estimates

Term		Estimate	Std Error	Lower 95%	Upper 95%
Price[10]		-0,268608071	0,0805062419	-0,426057	-0,113522
Price[7]		0,057949324	0,0503289934	-0,038997	0,1564459
Type[Cruelty-Free]		0,185446173	0,0520668710	0,0847038	0,2867768
Type[Vegan]		0,184189927	0,0603130898	0,0671345	0,3012758
Packaging[Refill pouch]		-0,001089425	0,0561832294	-0,109887	0,1081692
Packaging[biodegradable	e]	0,467280478	0,0518980431	0,3678034	0,5691998
Accessibility[Drug stores]	0,109039961	0,0505305428	0,0117754	0,2078774
Accessibility[Online store	es]	-0,134712336	0,0654670422	-0,263984	-0,009441
Age[1]*Price[10]		-0,076910979	0,1021625680	-0,275395	0,1217815
Age[1]*Price[7]		-0,094830787	0,0626525691	-0,217114	0,0263983
Age[1]*Type[Cruelty-Free]	0,135503004	0,0656085271	0,0083234	0,2632978
Age[1]*Type[Vegan]		-0,165050954	0,0760782963	-0,313179	-0,017456
Packaging[Refii] pouch] Packaging[biodegradable] Paccessibility[Onine stores] Accessibility[Online stores] Age[1]*Price[10] Age[1]*Price[7] Age[1]*Type[Vegan] Age[1]*Packaging[Refii] pouch] Age[1]*Packaging[Refii] pouch] Age[1]*Accessibility[Online stores] Age[2]*Price[7] Age[2]*Price[7] Age[2]*Pice[7] Age[2]*Packaging[Refii] pouch] Age[2]*Packaging[Refii] pouch] Age[2]*Accessibility[Online stores] Age[2]*Accessibility[Online stores] Age[2]*Accessibility[Adv] Age[2]*Accessibility[Adv] Age[2]*Accessibility[Adv] A		-0,206901283	0,0708848760	-0,345244	-0,069758
Age[1]*Packaging[biodegradable]		-0,058995588	0,0655254261	-0,186537	0,0681375
Age[1]*Packaging[biodegradable] Age[1]*Accessibility[Drug stores]		-0,106517678	0,0631705848	-0,229617	0,0158567
Age[1]*Accessibility[Onlin	ne stores]	-0,050432184	0,0828660459	-0,211705	0,1108387
Age[2]*Price[10]		-0,126638521	0,1227965747	-0,368278	0,1085945
Age[2]*Price[7]		0,009667069	0,0754872158	-0,136502	0,1564723
Age[2]*Type[Cruelty-Free]	0,004506191	0,0782011915	-0,146445	0,1569299
Age[2]*Type[Vegan]		-0,009214788	0,0919659977	-0,188212	0,1689742
Age[2]*Packaging[Refill p	ouch]	0,036754128	0,0837752110	-0,125711	0,1992424
Age[2]*Packaging[biodeg	gradable]	0,043072391	0,0789984455	-0,108093	0,1984585
Age[2]*Accessibility[Drug	stores]	0,001795042	0,0762501790	-0,145181	0,1506648
Age[2]*Accessibility[Onlin	ne stores]	-0,011002779	0,0999943474	-0,210562	0,1792593
AICc BIC -2*LogLikelihood -2*Firth LogLikelihood	1579,095 1701,674 1530,132 1397,846	58 42 27 57			
Converged in Gradient					

Firth Bias-Adjusted Estimates

Likelinood H	tatio lest	LIKelinood Ratio lests						
	L-R							
Source	ChiSquare	DF	Prob>ChiSq					
Price	12,693	2	0,0018*					
Туре	42,640	2	<,0001*					
Packaging	110,489	2	<,0001*					
Accessibility	9,791	2	0,0075*					
Age*Price	6,460	4	0,1673					
Age*Type	8,710	4	0,0688					
Age*Packaging	15,975	4	0,0031*					
Age*Accessibility	4,206	4	0,3789					

Maximal Desirability at every Age Level 1 (18-33), 2(34-49), 3(50-100)

